Guide to the William Henry Brewer Papers

MS 100



compiled by Linda Wrigley

February 1971

Yale University Library
P.O. Box 208240
New Haven, CT 06520-8240
(203) 432-1735
(203) 432-7441
beinecke.library@yale.edu
http://www.library.yale.edu/mssa/

Table of Contents

Collection Overview	3
Requesting Instructions	3
Administrative Information	4
Immediate Source of Acquisition	4
Conditions Governing Access	4
Conditions Governing Use	4
Preferred Citation	4
Biographical / Historical	4
Scope and Contents	6
Arrangement	
Collection Contents	
Series I: CORRESPONDENCE, 1830-1931	
Series II: WRITINGS, 1810-1848	
Series III: GENEALOGY, 1816-1909	36
Series IV: PHOTOGRAPHS, 1853-1919	40
Series V: SPECIAL FILES, 1848-1940	43
Series VI: INDEX FILE CARD BOXES	48
FOLIO	49
BERZELIUS SOCIETY ARCHIVES	50
Selected Search Terms	51

Collection Overview

REPOSITORY: Manuscripts and Archives

Yale University Library

P.O. Box 208240

New Haven, CT 06520-8240

(203) 432-1735 (203) 432-7441

beinecke.library@yale.edu

http://www.library.yale.edu/mssa/

CALL NUMBER: MS 100

CREATOR: Brewer, William Henry, 1828-1910

TITLE: William Henry Brewer papers

DATES: 1830-1927

PHYSICAL DESCRIPTION: 36 linear feet

LANGUAGE: English

SUMMARY: Correspondence, diaries, notebooks, lectures, articles, essays, genealogical

materials, photographs and other papers of William Henry Brewer, scientist, teacher, and writer. The collection spans Brewer's entire career including his student days at the Yale Analytical Laboratory, his work with the California State Geological Survey, his various teaching positions in California, New York and at Yale and all his other many and varied activities. Of special and specific interest are Brewer's letters to members of his family which chronicle his many trips and scientific expeditions, his correspondence with his colleagues, and the methodical and voluminous notes and diaries he kept

on virtually everything he did or encountered.

ONLINE FINDING AID: To cite or bookmark this finding aid, please use the following link: https://

hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/mssa.ms.0100

Requesting Instructions

To request items from this collection for use in the Manuscripts and Archives reading room, please use the request links in the HTML version of this finding aid, available at https://hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/mssa.ms.0100.

To order reproductions from this collection, please go to http://www.library.yale.edu/mssa/ <a href="http://www.

Key to the container abbreviations used in the PDF finding aid:

b. box

f. folder

Administrative Information

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Gift of Arthur and Henry Brewer, 1931.

Conditions Governing Access

The collection is open for research.

Conditions Governing Use

Unpublished materials authored or otherwise produced by the creator(s) of this collection are in the public domain. There are no restrictions on use. Copyright status for other collection materials is unknown. Transmission or reproduction of materials protected by U.S. Copyright Law (Title 17, U.S.C.) beyond that allowed by fair use requires the written permission of the copyright owners. Works not in the public domain cannot be commercially exploited without permission of the copyright owners. Responsibility for any use rests exclusively with the user.

Preferred Citation

William Henry Brewer Papers. Manuscripts and Archives, Yale University

Biographical / Historical

William Henry Brewer was born in Poughkeepsie, New York, September 14, 1828, the son of Henry Brewer and Rebecca (DuBois) Brewer. Henry Brewer was of Dutch ancestry, having descended from Adam Brouwer Berkhoven, who settled in New Amsterdam in 1642. Rebecca (DuBois) Brewer was a descendant of Louis DuBois, an immigrant who settled in the Huguenot colony in Ulster County, New York in 1660 and who was one of the founders of the town of New Paltz, New York. In 1830 Henry Brewer moved his family to a farm in Enfield, New York, six miles from Ithaca. William Henry Brewer received his formal education in the local district schools and at Ithaca Academy where he developed an interest in chemistry, botany, and geology. In 1848 Brewer entered the Yale Analytical Laboratory as a student. He spent the next two years there studying under Professors John Pitkin Norton and Benjamin Silliman, Jr. While at Yale, Brewer was elected to membership in the Berzelius Society.

From December 1850 to March 1851 Brewer taught chemistry at Ithaca Academy. He left that position to take charge of the newly opened Oakwood Agricultural Institute, Lancaster, Erie County, New York in April 1851. Brewer hoped to be able to implement some of his ideas about agricultural education at Oakwood, but the school was so poorly equipped and attended that he resigned after one year. From April to July 1852 Brewer again taught at Ithaca Academy while preparing for examinations for a Ph.B from Yale. Yale had decided to award the degree of Bachelor of Philosophy to former students from the Analytical Laboratory who could pass a set of examinations to be given in July 1852. Brewer was one of six men who received the first degrees from what was to become the Sheffield Scientific School. After winning his degree Brewer taught physiology, natural philosophy, and agricultural chemistry at Ovid Academy, Ovid, New York from September 1852 to August 1855.

On September 15, 1855 Brewer sailed for Germany. He spent the next two years studying chemistry, first in Heidelberg under Professor Bunsen, and then in Munich under Professor Liebig. During the summer of 1856 he walked 600 miles through Switzerland collecting botanical specimens and during the summer of 1857 he spent a month botanizing in the Tyrol. Upon his return to the United States in September 1857, Brewer accepted a position as co-director with John White Chickering of the Seneca Collegiate Institute (formerly

Ovid Academy). On August 14, 1858 Brewer married Angelina Jameson whom he had met before leaving for Europe. In 1858 Brewer became professor of natural science at Washington College (now Washington and Jefferson College), Washington, Pennsylvania. At the same time he held nominal professorships at the New York State Agricultural College at Ovid and at People's College, Havana, New York. On June 5, 1860 Brewer's wife died of complications following the birth of their son, Edward Jameson Brewer. Her death was followed by the death of their son July 12, 1860.

Soon after the death of his wife, Brewer accepted a position as first assistant to Josiah D. Whitney who was in charge of the California State Geological Survey. For the next four years, (from November 14, 1860 to November 14, 1864) Brewer was in charge of the Survey's field parties. The members of the Survey team mapped much of California and climbed and named many of the peaks in the Sierra Nevada. Brewer collected over 2000 botanical specimens. In 1863 Clarence King, who was later to become the first chief of the United States Geological Survey, joined Brewer's party and received much of his early training from Brewer. On April 1, 1863 Brewer became professor of natural science in the College of California (now the University of California at Berkeley). After one year Brewer resigned his professorship and his position in the Survey in order to return to Sheffield Scientific School where he had been offered the chair of Norton Professor of Agriculture.

Before assuming his duties at Yale, Brewer spent the early part of 1865 working on his California botanical specimens with Asa Gray and Sereno Watson in Cambridge. The result of this work was later published in 1876 by Brewer and Watson under the title "Polypetalae" in Volume 1 of the *Geological Survey of California*. Brewer took an active interest in the development of Sheffield Scientific School and eventually became a member of its Governing Board. In 1868 he married Georgiana Robinson of Exeter, New Hampshire. She died in 1889.

During the summer of 1869 Brewer accompanied Josiah D. Whitney and four Harvard students on a geological and botanical exploration of the Rocky Mountains. In 1875 he made another trip to California and in 1876 was appointed judge of the forestry exhibits at the Centennial Exhibition in Philadelphia. Brewer helped organize both the New Haven Board of Health in 1872, serving as its president from 1876 to 1889, and the State Board of Health in 1878, serving as its president from 1893 to 1909. He was also active in the American Public Health Association. In 1877 he helped his friend, Professor S. W. Johnson organize the Connecticut State Agricultural Experiment Station and subsequently served on its Board of Control for thirty-three years.

As a special agent for the Tenth Census, Brewer made another trip west and prepared a report on the distribution of cereal production in the United States in relation to geographical and climatic features, on the physical and chemical character of different cereals, and on the relation of cereal production to live stock growing. The report also included information on the distribution of forests in America, a brief history of American agriculture, and information on pasture and forage plants.

In 1880 Brewer was elected to the National Academy of Science. As a member of the Academy he served on commissions set up at the request of the national government to investigate various scientific questions of national interest. From 1895-1897 he was a member of the United States Forestry Commission which reported on the condition of America's forests and made recommendations for their preservation. In 1903 he served as chairman of the committee which reported to President Roosevelt on the need for a scientific survey of the Philippine Islands.

In 1889 Brewer declined an appointment as Assistant Secretary of Agriculture. He accepted an appointment in the same year as chairman of the commission set up to organize a topographical survey of Connecticut. He served on this commission for six years.

Brewer made two exploratory trips to northern waters. The first was with Captain Frederick A. Cook's expedition up the western coast of Greenland during the summer of 1894. The expedition's ship, *Miranda*, was shipwrecked near the Arctic Circle, however, and her passengers were rescued and returned to New York. The second trip was with the Harriman Expedition which traveled up the coast of Alaska and into the Bering Sea during the summer of 1899. Brewer was instrumental in the founding of the Arctic Club in 1895 and served as its president for many years.

In 1900 Brewer was active in the organization of the Yale Forest School. He taught a course in forest physiography until his retirement from Yale in 1903. In 1880 Brewer was awarded a Ph.D by Washington and Jefferson College. The degree of LLD was conferred upon him by both Yale University and Wesleyan University in 1903 and by the University of California in 1909.

Among Brewer's most important scientific contributions are the results of his experiments on the suspension and sedimentation of clays in river water and the resulting effect of deposits on delta formation, published in the *American Journal of Science* in 1885, and his numerous papers on the development of the American trotting horse in its relation to the evolution of breeds.

Brewer died in New Haven November 2, 1910. He was survived by his children, Nora Brewer Griswold and Henry, Arthur, and Carl Brewer.

The William Henry Brewer Papers are divided into five series: CORRESPONDENCE, WRITINGS, GENEALOGY, PHOTOGRAPHS, and SPECIAL FILES. CORRESPONDENCE is divided into three sections: "General Correspondence," "Correspondence of Others," and "Family Correspondence." Of special interest are the letters of William Henry Brewer written to various members of his family in diary form. These letters chronicle Brewer's trips away from home and include: letters written to Angelina (Jameson) Brewer and to his parents during his trip to Europe, 1855-1857; letters addressed to "Dear Friends at Home" written during his years with the California State Geological Survey, 1860-1864; letters to his wife Georgiana written during his trip to the Rocky Mountains, 1869; and letters to his children written during his trip with the Harriman Expedition, 1899. Also of special interest are the letters in "General Correspondence" listed under the heading, "Agricultural Colleges in New York," in which Brewer relates the early history of agricultural and land grant colleges in the United States. Correspondents of note include: George Jarvis Brush, Frederick A. Cook, James D. Dana, Daniel Cady Eaton, Daniel Coit Gilman, Asa Gray, Clarence King, John Pitkin Norton, Charles Sprague Sargent, Henry Parker Sartwell, Benjamin Silliman, Senior and Junior, William Starling Sullivant, Sereno Watson, and Theodore Dwight Woolsey.

The WRITINGS series is divided into eight sections: "Diaries," "Note-books," "Lectures," "Addresses," "Articles," "Reports, Scientific Papers, Memoirs," "Essays," and "Writings of Others." The material in the "Diaries" section covers Brewer's activities from 1848 to 1910. The remainder of the material in "Writings" spans the length of Brewer's career and is representative of his varied scientific interests.

The GENEALOGY series is divided into six sections: "Certificate," "Correspondence," "Notes," "Printed Matter," "Records," and "Legal Documents." Brewer's research into his ancestry was recorded in three large volumes entitled "Records."

The PHOTOGRAPHS series consists of two sections: "Photographs of People" and "Photographs of Places." The first section is mainly concerned with Brewer's immediate family. The second section includes photographs from some of Brewer's trips, including pictures taken during the California State Geological Survey. Unfortunately, many of the photographs in this section are unidentified.

The SPECIAL FILES include a variety of items such as: account books, address books, Brewer's bibliography, correspondence records, legal documents, maps, personal records, printed matter, and Yale memorabilia. Of particular interest is the section containing biographical material about Brewer.

At the end of the papers are ten file boxes containing index cards. Most of the cards contain notes in Brewer's hand on various scientific topics. Two of the boxes contain cards with notes on genealogical material.

Additional biographical information may be found in the *Dictionary of American Biography*. For a partial account of Brewer's participation in the California State Geological Survey, see Clarence King's *Mountaineering in the Sierra Nevada*.

Scope and Contents

Correspondence, diaries, notebooks, lectures, articles, essays, genealogical materials, photographs and other papers of William Henry Brewer, scientist, teacher, and writer. The collection spans Brewer's entire

career including his student days at the Yale Analytical Laboratory, his work with the California State Geological Survey, his various teaching positions in California, New York and at Yale and all his other many and varied activities. Of special and specific interest are Brewer's letters to members of his family which chronicle his many trips and scientific expeditions, his correspondence with his colleagues, and the methodical and voluminous notes and diaries he kept on virtually everything he did or encountered.

Arrangement

Arranged in six series: I. Correspondence. II. Writings. III. Genealogy. IV. Photographs. V. Special Files. VI. Index Card Files.

Collection Contents

Series I: CORRESPONDENCE, 1830-1931

5.5 linear feet (13 boxes)

This series is divided into three sections: "General Correspondence," "Correspondence of Others," and "Family Correspondence." "General Correspondence" is arranged alphabetically by the name of the writer of the letter, by the name of an organization, or by topic. Topics not previously mentioned include "The Arctic Club and Arctic Exploration" and "California Petroleum Controversy." Letters written by William Henry Brewer are filed under the name of the person to whom the letter was addressed.

"Correspondence of Others" is arranged alphabetically by the name of the writer.

"Family Correspondence" is divided into the following three subsections: William Henry Brewer (WHB), Georgiana (Robinson) Brewer (GRB), and Miscellaneous. Filed under WHB is all of Brewer's correspondence to and from members of his family except the correspondence with his wife, Georgiana (Robinson) Brewer. Filed under GRB is correspondence with William Henry Brewer, with other family members and with people outside the family. Filed under Miscellaneous is all correspondence among family members other than William Henry or Georgiana (Robinson) Brewer.

Additional correspondence may be found in the GENEALOGY series and in the biographical material on William Henry Brewer in the SPECIAL FILES.

_		- 1	
Gel	ne	raı	

b. 1, f. 1	A	1861-1862, 1868, 1889
b. 1, f. 2	Agassiz, Jean Louis Rodalphe	1853, 1855
b. 1, f. 3	Agricultural Colleges in New York (Early History): Atherton, George W., True, A. C. and Bailey, Liberty Hyde	1894, 1898
b. 1, f. 4	Agricultural Colleges in New York (Early History): Atwater, W. O.	1889
b. 1, f. 5	Agricultural Colleges in New York (Early History): W. H. Brewer to D. Walter Morton.	1908-1909
b. 1, f. 6	Agricultural Colleges in New York (Early History): Field, Mary J.	1909
b. 1, f. 7	Agricultural Colleges in New York (Early History): Hewett, W. T.	1893-1894
b. 1, f. 8	Agricultural Colleges in New York (Early History): Willers, Diedrich	1906, 1908
b. 1, f. 9	Alrich, W. P.	1858
b. 1, f. 9a	Alvord, General Benjamin	1884
b. 1, f. 10	Appalachian Mountain Club	1876-1877, 1890
b. 1, f. 10a	Arthur, President Chester Alan: letter from WHB and reply from Phillips, Fred J., Secretary to the President	1884
b. 1, f. 11	The Arctic Club and Arctic Exploration: Baldwin, Evelyn B. and Fiala, Anthony	1901
b. 1, f. 12	The Arctic Club and Arctic Exploration: Biederbick, Henry	1901–1902, 1910, undated

b. 1, f. 13	The Arctic Club and Arctic Exploration: Bridgman, Herbert L.	1901, 1909
b. 1, f. 14	The Arctic Club and Arctic Exploration: Cook, Dr. Frederick A.	1894, 1901, 1904, 1906
b. 1, f. 15	The Arctic Club and Arctic Explorations: Kersting, Rudolf	1900–1902, 1904–1906, 1909–1910, undated
b. 1, f. 16	The Arctic Club and Arctic Explorations: Operti, Albert	1899, 1901, 1905-1906
b. 1, f. 17	The Arctic Club and Arctic Exploration: Osbon, B. S.	1906-1909
b. 1, f. 18	The Arctic Club and Arctic Exploration: Walsh, Henry C.	1897, 1905, 1910
b. 1, f. 19	The Arctic Club and Arctic Exploration: miscellaneous correspondence	1889, 1901, 1903-1904, 1908-1910
b. 1, f. 20	Ashburner, William and Mrs. Ashburner	1861-1862, 1902
b. 1, f. 21	Asher and Adams Publishers	1871-1873
b. 1, f. 22	В	1852, 1857, 1865, 1868–1870, 1873, 1875, 1880, 1884, 1902, 1904, 1909
b. 1, f. 23	Bailey, Professor Liberty Hyde (letters from Brewer only)	1897, 1899, 1900, 1905-1906, 1908
b. 1, f. 27	Bell, Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Graham (printed invitation)	1893
b. 1, f. 24	Bailey, William Whitman	1870-1871
b. 1, f. 25	Barnes, B. G., Acting Secretary to the President of the United States	1903
b. 1, f. 26	Becker, George F., Secretary, Department of the Interior, United States Geological Survey	1903
b. 1, f. 27a	Bicknell, Thomas	1882
b. 1, f. 28	Black, James	1865-1866
b. 1, f. 29	Blackstock, Mrs. H. E. and Blackstock, Haddie	1860–1862, 1864–1866, undated
b. 1, f. 30	Blake, William Phipps	1850-1851, 1861, 1876
b. 1, f. 31	Bolander, Henry N.	1866-1871
b. 1, f. 32	Bolter, Dr. Alfred and Elizabeth C. and Bolter, Sara	1856, 1858,

b. 2, f. 34 Brush, George Jarvis 1850-186 1869-187 1874-187 b. 2, f. 35 Burwell, Eliza M. 1852-185 b. 2, f. 36 Burwell, Theodatus and Burwell, Burwell, William E. 1851-185 1862, 185 1862, 186 1877, 188 1877, 188 1894, 190 b. 2, f. 38 Caldwell, George Chapman 1857-186	70, 75 66 4 55, 1858, 64, 1875, 86-1887, 04
b. 2, f. 36 Burwell, Theodatus and Burwell, Burwell, William E. 1851-185 b. 2, f. 37 C 1852, 185 1862, 186 1877, 188 1894, 190 b. 2, f. 38 Caldwell, George Chapman 1857-186	55, 1858, 54, 1875, 86-1887, 04
b. 2, f. 37 C 1852, 185 1862, 186 1877, 188 1894, 190 b. 2, f. 38 Caldwell, George Chapman 1857-186	55, 1858, 54, 1875, 86-1887, 04
b. 2, f. 38 Caldwell, George Chapman 1857-186	54, 1875, 36-1887, 04
	*
1804-180	
b. 2, f. 39 California Petroleum Controversy: Brewer, William Henry to the Editor of the undated Nation	
b. 2, f. 40 California Petroleum Controversy: Brewer, William Henry to R. W. Raymond, 1877 June 9	
b. 2, f. 41 California Petroleum Controversy: Brewer, William Henry to the <i>Springfield</i> 1865 <i>Republican</i> , March 21	
b. 2, f. 42 California Petroleum Controversy: Brewer, William Henry to Josiah D. 1874 Whitney. Draft of a letter, July	
b. 2, f. 43 California Petroleum Controversy: Brewer, William Henry to unidentified person (fragment) Aug 7	
b. 2, f. 44 California Petroleum Controversy: miscellaneous letters and notes by Henry 1865, 186 Brewer	58, 1931
b. 2, f. 45 Carr, Samuel D. 1850-185	55
b. 2, f. 46 Cassels, J. Lang 1855	
b. 2, f. 47 Catlin, George 1869	
b. 2, f. 48 Cheever, S. 1857	
b. 2, f. 49 Chittenden, Russell Henry 1898	
b. 2, f. 50 Congdon, Joseph Whipple 1870-187	′1
b. 2, f. 51 Connecticut State Board of Health, Joseph H. Townsend, Secretary 1909	
b. 2, f. 52 Cotter Richard D. 1868-186 1871-187	
b. 2, f. 53 Craw, William Jarvis 1852-185	55

b. 2, f. 54	D	1853-1854, 1856, 1861-1862, 1865, 1867, 1869, 1876, 1888, 1899, 1900
b. 2, f. 55	Dall, William H. (letter from Brewer only)	1908
b. 2, f. 56	Dana, James Dwight	1852, 1858
b. 2, f. 57	Darlington, William	1855, 1862-1863
b. 2, f. 58	Davis, Professor (letter from Brewer only)	1908
b. 2, f. 59	Denslow, W. W.	1866-1868
b. 2, f. 60	Dewey, Chester	1861-1862
b. 2, f. 61	Е	1851-1853, 1858
b. 2, f. 62	Eaton, Daniel Cady	1862-1863, 1865, 1869, 1871
b. 2, f. 63	Eliot, Charles W., President Harvard College	1871
b. 2, f. 64	Eliot, Ellsworth	1850-1855
b. 2, f. 64a	Engelmann, George	1884
b. 3, f. 65	F	1864, 1866, 1887, 1889, 1894
b. 3, f. 66	Ferguson, James (filed in Charles Arad Joy folder)	1859, 1868
b. 3, f. 67	Folwell, William Watts	1855, 1858, 1861, 1866-1873
b. 3, f. 68	G	1854, 1868, 1870, 1878, 1894, 1902
b. 3, f. 69	Gabb, William More	1862-1868
b. 3, f. 70	Gabriel, J. P.	1862-1864, undated
b. 3, f. 71	Gannett, Henry	1869, 1873, 1875, 1879
b. 3, f. 72	Gardiner, James Terry	1867-1870, 1876
b. 3, f. 73	Gilhooly, P. H., attorney	1899
b. 3, f. 74	Gilman, Daniel Coit	1865, 1871
b. 3, f. 75	Goodale, Stephen Lincoln	1870
b. 3, f. 76	Goodrich, Charles Rush	1853-1854
b. 3, f. 77	Goodwin, Marcia E.	1849-1853

b. 3, f. 78	Graves, Henry S., Forester, United States Department of Agriculture, Forest Service	1910
b. 3, f. 79	Gray, Asa and Jane (Loring)	1855, 1858-1879
b. 3, f. 80	Greely, A. W.	1900, 1902, undated
b. 3, f. 81	Н	1853–1855, 1858, 1861, 1864, 1873, 1876, 1878, 1886, 1890, undated
b. 3, f. 82	Hague, Arnold, Home Secretary National Academy of Sciences	1903
b. 3, f. 83	Hamilton, Edward H. (letter from Brewer only)	undated
b. 3, f. 84	Hawley, Joseph Russell (letters from Brewer only)	1876, 1896, 1901
b. 3, f. 85	Herndon, Richard (letters from Brewer only)	1897
b. 3, f. 86	Herrick, Edward C.	1851-1852, 1854
b. 3, f. 87	Hoffman, Charles F.	1865-1867, 1899
b. 3, f. 88	Holmes, James H.	1853, 1855
b. 3, f. 89	Holmes, Oliver Wendell, 1809-1894	1871[illegible]
b. 3, f. 90	Horton, Henry (formerly Henry Horton Hunt)	1853-1854
b. 3, f. 91	Ingersoll, Charles L. President Colorado State Agricultural College	1890
	Industrial Education, Committee on See also: box 1, folder 27a	
b. 3, f. 92	J	1850-1851, 1854, 1865, 1869, 1891, 1896, 1898
b. 3, f. 93	James, Thomas Potts	1869
b. 3, f. 94	Johnson, Benjamin Pierce	1859
b. 3, f. 95	Johnson, Elizabeth Erwinn (Blinn)	1867-1868
b. 3, f. 96	Johnson, R. U., assoc. ed. <i>Century Magazine</i>	1907
b. 3, f. 97	Johnson, Samuel William	1851-1852, 1854, 1858-1860, 1862-1865
b. 3, f. 98	Joy, Charles Arad	1858-1859, 1868
b. 4, f. 99	Kennan, Dr. Thomas M.	1858
b. 4, f. 100	King, Clarence	1863-1866, 1868, 1872, 1875, 1878-1879

b. 4, f. 101	Kitchell, William	1851-1852, 1854
b. 4, f. 102	L	1854, 1863, 1891-1892
b. 4, f. 103	Lawrence, Charles D.	1851-1853
b. 4, f. 104	LeConte, Joseph Nisbet	1906, 1908-1910
b. 4, f. 105	Lindberg, Sextus Otto	1858-1860, 1863, 1868
b. 4, f. 106	Lounsbury, Phineas C., Governor of Connecticut	1887
b. 4, f. 106a	Lounsbury, Thomas Raynesford	1857-1859, 1865-1867, 1873
b. 4, f. 107	M	1855, 1868, 1878, 1880, 1887, 1896, 1901
b. 4, f. 108	Mann, Horace and Mary Tyler (Peabody)	1866-1869
b. 4, f. 109	Marsh, Othniel C.	1885
b. 4, f. 110	Martins, Charles	1861, 1865-1867
b. 4, f. 111	Men of Mark in Connecticut, N. G. Osborn, Editor in Chief	1904
b. 4, f. 112	Merriam, Clinton Hart	1889, 1899
b. 4, f. 113	Mueller, Ferdinand, freiherr von	1864-1865
b. 4, f. 114	N	1853-1855, 1868, 1877, 1896
b. 4, f. 114a	National Academy of Sciences, A. Hall	1884
b. 4, f. 115	Neumann, Caroline and Neumann, Emma and Julia	1857, 1860-1861, 1865-1866, 1868, 1870-1871
b. 4, f. 116	Northrop, Cyrus, President University of Minnesota; letter written on an ALS from Anson Phelps Stokes to Northrop	1901
b. 4, f. 117	Norton, John Pitkin	1850-1852
b. 4, f. 118	Olcott, James B.	1896
b. 4, f. 119	P	1851, 1853, 1858, 1865, 1869, 1874, 1883, 1896, 1902
b. 4, f. 120	Patrick, Marsena Rudolphe	1859-1860
b. 4, f. 121	Patterson, Miss H. M.	1852-1854
b. 4, f. 122	Pew, Irene	1852, 1854-1855

b. 4, f. 123	Planchon, Julio Emilio	1857-1858, 1863
b. 4, f. 124	Pugh, Evan and Rebecca (Valentine)	1857-1860, 1864-1865
b. 4, f. 125	R	1854-1855, 1877, 1886, 1893, 1896
b. 4, f. 126	Rabe, Carl	1908, 1910
b. 4, f. 127	Ravenel, Henry William	1866
b. 4, f. 128	Raymond, Bradford Paul, President Wesleyan University	1903
b. 4, f. 129	Remonde, Auguste	1864-1866
b. 4, f. 130	Rood, Ogden Nicholas	1853-1854
b. 4, f. 131	Royal Botanic Gardens, Kew	1901
b. 4, f. 132	S	1852, 1854, 1858, 1866, 1876, 1878, 1885, 1888, 1890, 1896
b. 4, f. 133	Sargent, Charles Sprague	1897-1898
b. 4, f. 134	Sartwell, Henry Parker	1855, 1859, 1865
b. 4, f. 135	Scott, John Work	1858, 1862
b. 4, f. 136	Seeley, John E.	1868
b. 4, f. 137	Seneca Collegiate Institute	1858
b. 4, f. 138	Setchell, William Albert	1906
b. 4, f. 139	Seward, William Henry	1852
b. 4, f. 140	Sheffield Scientific School Governing Board, Louis V. Pirsson, Secretary	1903
b. 4, f. 140a	Sherman, William Tecumseh	1890
b. 4, f. 141	Silliman, Benjamin, 1779-1864	1852, 1855
b. 4, f. 142	Silliman, Benjamin, 1816-1885	1852-1855, 1858-1860, 1863-1865, 1870
b. 4, f. 143	Sivalls, John T.	1850-1853
b. 4, f. 143a	Smith, Hamilton Lamphere	1876
b. 4, f. 144	Smith, J. Bryant	1852-1854
b. 4, f. 145	Stokes, Anson Phelps, Secretary, Yale University	1913
5. 4, 1. 143	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	

b. 4, f. 147	Т	1852-1854, 1861-1862, 1873, 1890
b. 4, f. 148	Torrey, Charles Cutler	1868-1869
b. 4, f. 149	U-V	1850, 1855, 1877, 1896
b. 4, f. 150	Valentines	1842, undated
b. 5, f. 151	Vose, George B.	1857, 1865
b. 5 , f. 152	W	1848, 1850, 1852–1853, 1858, 1861–1862, 1867, 1869, 1871– 1872, 1876, 1896, undated
b. 5, f. 153	Walker, Francis A. (letters from Brewer only)	1876-1879
b. 5, f. 154	Ward, Henry Augustus	1857, 1861-1863, 1865, 1876
b. 5, f. 155	Watson, Sereno	1872-1879, undated
b. 5 , f. 156	Watt, David A. Poe	1866-1867, 1871, undated
b. 5, f. 157	Weld, Mason Cogswell	1849-1854, 1860
b. 5, f. 158	Weyman, George Washington	1850-1854, 1861
b. 5, f. 159	Wheeler, Benjamin Ide	1906
b. 5, f. 160	Whitney, Josiah D. (letters from Brewer only)	1867, 1869
b. 5, f. 161	Whittier, John Greenleaf	1879
b. 5, f. 162	Willet, Joseph Edgerton	1849-1854, 1860, 1869
b. 5, f. 163	Willey, Samuel Hopkins	1863
b. 5, f. 164	Woolsey, Theodore Dwight, President Yale College	1859
b. 5, f. 165	Wright, Charles	1869-1870
b. 5, f. 166	Youmans, Edward Livingston and William Jay (letter from Brewer only)	1879
b. 5, f. 167	Unidentified	1848, 1855, 1858, 1861
Of	Others Others	
b. 5, f. 168	Bolander, Henry H. To Whitney, Josiah D.	1867

Of Others (continued)

b. 5, f. 169	Lounsbury, Thomas to Wines, E. C.	1858
b. 5, f. 169a	Thurber, George to Sereno Watson	1881
b. 5, f. 170	Smith, Hamilton Lanphere to Eaton, Daniel Cady	1870
b. 5, f. 171	Whitney, Josiah D. To Petermann, Dr. A. (extract from a letter copied by Brewer)	1870
b. 5, f. 172	Wines, E. C. and Chickering, John White, Senior	1858
b. 5, f. 173	Woodrow, James to Scott, J. W.	1858
b. 5, f. 174	Wurtz, Henry to Scott, Dr. J. W.	1858
Fam	ily	
b. 5, f. 175	WHB: Bartlett, Frances (Robinson): letter from Brewer only	1870
b. 5, f. 176	WHB: Bogardus, Harriet (cousin)	1851-1852
b. 5 , f. 177-178	WHB: to Brewer, Angelina (Jameson)	1855-1857
b. 5, f. 179	WHB: Brewer, Angelina (Jameson) to Brewer	1855-1857
b. 5, f. 180	WHB: Brewer, Angelina (Jameson): letters to and from Brewer	1857, 1860
b. 5, f. 181	WHB: Brewer Arthur (son)	1880, 1883, 1886-1890, 1892, 1895, 1899, 1902-1903, 1907-1908
b. 6, f. 182	WHB: Brewer, Edgar - letters to and from Wm. H. Brewer	1855, 1857, 1859-1861, 1865-1866, 1868, 1871-1873, 1881-1883, 1886-1889, 1892
b. 6, f. 183	WHB: Brewer, Henry and Rebecca (DuBois) and "Friends at Home" - letters to and from William Henry Brewer	1850, 1854-1855, 1859-1860, 1862, 1865-1875
b. 6, f. 184	WHB: Brewer, Henry (son)	1880, 1885, 1890 1897–1898, 1905
b. 6, f. 185	WHB: Brewer, Henry (son): diary of a trip to China comprised of letters to his father, notes and memorabilia (bound)	1897
b. 6, f. 186	WHB: Brewer, Henry (nephew) - letters from William Henry Brewer only.	1885, 1888, 1903
b. 6, f. 187	WHB: Brewer, Josephine (Purdy)	1865, 1867, 1888- 1889 1892, 1897, 1903-1910

b. 6, f. 189	WHB: Brewer, Nora (daughter)	1880-1881, 1889, 1891
b. 6, f. 190	WHB: Brewer, Walter S.	1885-1886, 1898-1899, 1902, 1905-1908
b. 6, f. 191	WHB: Brewer, William E. and Jennie and their children Fred L., Nettie, and Laura	1872, 1878, 1899, 1903-1905, 1907-1910
b. 7, f. 192	WHB: Brewer cousins - Elizabeth, Emily M, Frederick I, George I., Sarah J.	1848, 1850, 1852-1854, 1891, 1894
b. 7, f. 193	WHB: Chickering, John White, Sr. and Chickering, I. K.	1863, undated
b. 7, f. 194	WHB: Chickering, John White and Luciana (Jameson) - letters to Brewer and his wife Angelina (Jameson)	1853-1859
b. 7, f. 195-196	WEB: Chickering, John White and Luciana (Jameson) to Brewer	1860-1865
b. 7, f. 197	WHB: Chickering, John White and Luciana (Jameson)	1866-1868, 1870-1871, 1873, 1877
b. 7, f. 198	WHB: Chickering, John White and Luciana (Jameson) to Brewer	1883-1884, 1886-1893, 1900
b. 7, f. 199	WHB: Cousins - miscellaneous	1853–1855, 1867, 1880, 1884, 1889, 1893, undated
b. 7, f. 200	WHB: Curtiss, Florence (Tucke), niece	1875, 1878, 1890–1891, 1894, 1898–1899, undated
b. 7, f. 201	WHB: DuBois, Adrian	1848-1849
b. 7, f. 202	WHB: Griswold, Clifford S.	1902
b. 7, f. 203	WHB: Hall, Nathan and Sarah J. (cousins)	1850-1851, 1871, 1893, 1899
b. 7, f. 204	WHB: Hopkins, Henrietta (Brewer) Morgan and Morgan, Fred L.	1886, 1892, 1895 1900–1904, 1909–1910
b. 7, f. 205	WHB: Jameson, Thomas and Jameson, Mary and Marietta T.	1854, 1868, undated
b. 8, f. 206	WHB: Letters addressed to "Dear Friends at Home". Diary of a trip to Europe.	1855-1856
b. 8, f. 207	WHB: Letters addressed to "Dear Friends at Home". Diary of a trip to Europe	1857
b. 8, f. 208	WHB: Letters addressed to "Dear Friends at Home". Diary of a trip to Europe. (Bound, typewritten copy). Also includes copies of diaries 1848-1855.	1848-1857

b. 8, f. 209	WHB: Letters addressed to "Dear Friends at Home". Diary of a trip to Europe. (Typewritten copy - pp. 1-173)	1855-1856
b. 8, f. 210	WHB: Letters addressed to "Dear Friends at Home" Diary of a trip to Europe. (Typewritten copy - pp. 174-284)	1856-1857
b. 8 , f. 211	WHB: Letters addressed to "My Dear Friends". Diary of trip to California. (Bound - pp, 1-300; letters #1-37)	1860-1861
b. 9, f. 212	WHB: Letters addressed to "My Dear Friends". Diary of a trip to California. (Bound - pp. 1-342; letters #44-63)	1862
b. 9, f. 213	WHB: Letters addressed to "My Dear Friends". Diary of a trip to California.	(Bound - pp. 1-428; letters #64-82)
b. 9, f. 214	WHB: Letters addressed to "My Dear Friends". Diary of a trip to California. (Bound - pp. 37-308; letters #91-101)	1864
b. 9, f. 215	WHB: California Letters of William H. Brewer (Typewritten and bound) Vol. I.	1860-1861
b. 9, f. 216	WHB: California Letters of William H. Brewer (Typewritten and bound) Vol. II.	1862
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 10, f. 217	WHB: California Letters of William H. Brewer (Typewritten and bound) Vol. III.	1863-1864
b. 10, f. 218	WHB: Letters addressed to "Dear Dame" and "Dear Sister"	1870
b. 10, f. 219	WHB: Letters addressed to his children; diary of the Harriman Expedition up the Alaskan coast	1899
b. 10, f. 220	WHB: Letters addressed to "My Dear Children"	1909-1910
b. 10, f. 221	WHB: Merrill, Abner L[illegible] Maria (Robinson)	1889, 1891, 1893– 1894, 1898–1899, 1902, undated
b. 10, f. 222	WHB: Owen, Esther B. and Owen, Charles H.	1877, 1889, 1907
b. 10, f. 223	WHB: Pinckney, M. W. and H. B. (cousins)	1884, 1887, 1893 1896, 1900
b. 10, f. 224	WHB: Robie, Susan (Jameson)	1861
b. 10, f. 225	WHB: Robinson, Irene (Fellows) - letter from Brewer only	1867
b. 10, f. 226	WHB: Willis, John (Cousin)	1879, 1881, 1884– 1886, 1890,
		undated
b. 10, f. 227	Brewer, Georgiana (Robinson): letters from William Henry Brewer, Aug-Dec	undated 1867
b. 10, f. 227 b. 10, f. 228	Brewer, Georgiana (Robinson): letters from William Henry Brewer, Aug-Dec Brewer, Georgiana (Robinson): letters from William Henry Brewer, Jan-Aug	

b. 10, f. 230	Brewer, Georgiana (Robinson): letters from William Henry Brewer, May-Sep	1869
b. 10, f. 230	Brewer, Georgiana (Robinson) (GRB)	
b. 11, f. 231	GRB: letters from William Henry Brewer-diary of trip to Rocky Mountains, Jul-Sep	1869
b. 11, f. 232	GRB: Colorado Letters of William H. Brewer (Typewritten and bound)	1869
b. 11, f. 233	GRB: letters from William Henry Brewer, Feb-Aug	1870
b. 11, f. 234	GRB: letters to and from William Henry Brewer	1871
b. 11, f. 235	GRB: letters from William Henry Brewer, Jul-Sep	1874
b. 11, f. 236	GRB: letters from William Henry Brewer - diary of a trip to California, pages 1-236, Feb 14 - Apr 14	1875
b. 11, f. 237	GRB: letters from William Henry Brewer - diary of a trip to California, pages 237-300, Apr 15-30	1875
b. 11, f. 238	GRB: letters from William Henry Brewer, Jul-Sep	1875
b. 11, f. 239	GRB: letters from William Henry Brewer - diary of his work for International Exhibition, Philadelphia. Pages 1-174, May-Jul	1876
b. 12, f. 240	GRB: letters from William Henry Brewer - diary of his work for International Exhibition, Philadelphia. Pages 1-56, Aug 15 - Sep	1876
b. 12, f. 241	GRB: letters from William Henry Brewer, Jun-Sep	1876
b. 12, f. 242	GRB: letters to and from William Henry Brewer, Aug	1879
b. 12, f. 243	GRB: letters from William Henry Brewer during a trip to Nashville, Tenn. and Washington, D. C., Nov	1879
b. 12, f. 244	GRB: letters from William Henry Brewer - diary of a trip to California and Oregon. Sheets 1-71, Jun	1880
b. 12, f. 245	GRB: letters from William Henry Brewer - diary of a trip to California and Oregon. Sheets 72-94 & unnumbered, Jul 1-17	1880
b. 12, f. 246	GRB: letters from William Henry Brewer - diary of a trip to California and Oregon. Jul 17-30	1880
b. 12, f. 247	GRB: letters from William Henry Brewer - diary of a trip to California and Oregon. Aug-Sep	1880
b. 12, f. 248	GRB: letters from William Henry Brewer - diary of a trip to New Orleans, Dec	1880
b. 12, f. 249	GRB: letters to and from William Henry Brewer	1880
b. 13, f. 250-251	GRB: letters to and from William Henry Brewer	1881, 1882
b. 13, f. 252	GRB: letters to and from William Henry Brewer during his trip to the Midwest Jan-Feb	1883
b. 13, f. 253	GRB: letters to and from William Henry Brewer, Aug	1883

b. 13, f. 254	GRB: letters to and from William Henry Brewer	1884, 1886-1888
b. 13, f. 255	GRB: and her children	1879, 1883, 1886– 1888, undated
b. 13, f. 256	GRB: letters to Brewer, Henry and Rebecca (DuBois)	1870
b. 13, f. 257	GRB: letters from Chickering, Luciana (Jameson)	1870-1871
b. 13, f. 258	GRB: letters from Crockett, Charles Beau	1850, undated
b. 13, f. 259	GRB: letters from Gordon, Mary	1851-1854
b. 13, f. 260	GRB: letters from Merrill, Abner L.	1883
b. 13, f. 261	GRB: letters from Robinson, Anna T.	1855
b. 13, f. 262	GRB: letters from Robinson, Jeremiah Leavitt and Irene (Fellows)	1852, 1855
b. 13, f. 263	GRB: letters from Stickney, William W.	1860-1861, 1864
b. 13, f. 264	GRB: letters from Robinson, Harriet and Tucke, Mary Eliz. Robinson)	1855, 1878
b. 13, f. 265	GRB: miscellaneous correspondence	1850, 1858, 1862 1868, 1870–1871, 1883, undated
b. 13, f. 266	Miscellaneous: Brewer, Arthur and childhood friends	1880-1881, 1884
b. 13, f. 267	Miscellaneous: Brewer, Arthur and Nora	1883, undated
b. 13, f. 267 b. 13, f. 268	Miscellaneous: Brewer, Arthur and Nora Miscellaneous: Brewer, Arthur to Brewer, Henry	1883, undated
b. 13, f. 268	Miscellaneous: Brewer, Arthur to Brewer, Henry	1895
b. 13, f. 268 b. 13, f. 269	Miscellaneous: Brewer, Arthur to Brewer, Henry Miscellaneous: Brewer, Arthur to Miss Russell	1895 1911
b. 13, f. 268 b. 13, f. 269 b. 13, f. 270	Miscellaneous: Brewer, Arthur to Brewer, Henry Miscellaneous: Brewer, Arthur to Miss Russell Miscellaneous: Brewer, Henry and Pirsson, Louis V.	1895 1911 1912
b. 13, f. 268 b. 13, f. 269 b. 13, f. 270 b. 13, f. 271	Miscellaneous: Brewer, Arthur to Brewer, Henry Miscellaneous: Brewer, Arthur to Miss Russell Miscellaneous: Brewer, Henry and Pirsson, Louis V. Miscellaneous: Brewer, Henry to Brewer, Arthur	1895 1911 1912 1880
b. 13, f. 268 b. 13, f. 269 b. 13, f. 270 b. 13, f. 271 b. 13, f. 272	Miscellaneous: Brewer, Arthur to Brewer, Henry Miscellaneous: Brewer, Arthur to Miss Russell Miscellaneous: Brewer, Henry and Pirsson, Louis V. Miscellaneous: Brewer, Henry to Brewer, Arthur Miscellaneous: Brewer, Nora to Brewer, Henry	1895 1911 1912 1880 1879
b. 13, f. 268 b. 13, f. 269 b. 13, f. 270 b. 13, f. 271 b. 13, f. 272 b. 13, f. 273	Miscellaneous: Brewer, Arthur to Brewer, Henry Miscellaneous: Brewer, Arthur to Miss Russell Miscellaneous: Brewer, Henry and Pirsson, Louis V. Miscellaneous: Brewer, Henry to Brewer, Arthur Miscellaneous: Brewer, Nora to Brewer, Henry Miscellaneous: Brower, Deborah to "My Dear Children"	1895 1911 1912 1880 1879 1830
b. 13, f. 268 b. 13, f. 269 b. 13, f. 270 b. 13, f. 271 b. 13, f. 272 b. 13, f. 273 b. 13, f. 274	Miscellaneous: Brewer, Arthur to Brewer, Henry Miscellaneous: Brewer, Arthur to Miss Russell Miscellaneous: Brewer, Henry and Pirsson, Louis V. Miscellaneous: Brewer, Henry to Brewer, Arthur Miscellaneous: Brewer, Nora to Brewer, Henry Miscellaneous: Brower, Deborah to "My Dear Children" Miscellaneous: Cook, Mary E. to Brewer, Arthur	1895 1911 1912 1880 1879 1830
b. 13, f. 268 b. 13, f. 269 b. 13, f. 270 b. 13, f. 271 b. 13, f. 272 b. 13, f. 273 b. 13, f. 274 b. 13, f. 275	Miscellaneous: Brewer, Arthur to Brewer, Henry Miscellaneous: Brewer, Arthur to Miss Russell Miscellaneous: Brewer, Henry and Pirsson, Louis V. Miscellaneous: Brewer, Henry to Brewer, Arthur Miscellaneous: Brewer, Nora to Brewer, Henry Miscellaneous: Brower, Deborah to "My Dear Children" Miscellaneous: Cook, Mary E. to Brewer, Arthur Miscellaneous: Crosby, Dixi to Brewer, Nora (telegram)	1895 1911 1912 1880 1879 1830 1886
b. 13, f. 268 b. 13, f. 269 b. 13, f. 270 b. 13, f. 271 b. 13, f. 272 b. 13, f. 273 b. 13, f. 274 b. 13, f. 275 b. 13, f. 276	Miscellaneous: Brewer, Arthur to Brewer, Henry Miscellaneous: Brewer, Arthur to Miss Russell Miscellaneous: Brewer, Henry and Pirsson, Louis V. Miscellaneous: Brewer, Henry to Brewer, Arthur Miscellaneous: Brewer, Nora to Brewer, Henry Miscellaneous: Brower, Deborah to "My Dear Children" Miscellaneous: Cook, Mary E. to Brewer, Arthur Miscellaneous: Crosby, Dixi to Brewer, Nora (telegram) Miscellaneous: Curtiss, Frank M. and Curtiss, Frank	1895 1911 1912 1880 1879 1830 1886 1894

Series II: WRITINGS, 1810-1848

13.25 linear feet (32 boxes)

WRITINGS is divided into the following sections and subsections:

Diaries

- A. Yearly, 1848-1910 daily personal notes
- B. Pocket Diaries contain scribbled notes and reminders. Brewer usually transferred important information from these diaries into his yearly diaries.
- C. Miscellaneous Diaries on Specific Topics includes sleep and dream records as well as records on special events.

Notebooks

- A. Notes on Lectures and Laboratory Work notes Brewer took as a student at Yale and in Germany.
- B. Scientific Data includes notes on various experiments ("Soil Experiments") and the results of scientific observation ("Rocky Mountain Barometrical").
- C. Notes for Lectures working notes for lectures on scientific topics given by Brewer.
- D. Personal Memoranda includes notes on a wide variety of topics, such as records of the proceedings of committees and boards, records of personal observation ("New Haven Trees"), and notes on items of scientific interest like the telephone.

Lectures

Individually Titled Lectures - lectures on a wide variety of scientific topics such as "Forest Physiography" and "Animal Instincts."

Sunday Evening Lectures - selections from a series of lectures probably open to the public.

Mechanics Course Lectures - selections from a course of lectures given at Sheffield Scientific School.

Addresses

Articles Reports, Scientific Papers, Memoirs

Reports were generally produced as the result of having served on a committee.

Scientific Papers are papers Brewer wrote as a student. Memoirs includes biographical sketches and obituary notices of well-known scientists like John Pitkin Norton and Sereno Watson.

Essays

This is material that cannot be identified definitely as an article, lecture, etc. The material in this section is arranged alphabetically by title.

Writings of Others

The material in this section is arranged alphabetically by title.

Except for "Essays" and "Writings of Others" the material in WRITINGS is arranged chronologically within subsections.

Diaries

A. Yearly, 1848-1910

Diaries > A. Yearly, 1848-1910 (continued)

b. 14, f. 1	1848-1850	1848-1850
b. 14, f. 2	(Dec 1850, Jan-Sep 1851) English	1850-1851
b. 14, f. 3	Oct 1851 - Sep 1855	1851-1855
b. 14, f. 4	Typewritten copies of diaries	1851-1855
b. 14, f. 5	Dec 1855 - Jan 1856	1855-1856
b. 14, f. 6	European trip, Sep 15, 1855 - Apr 12, 1857	1855-1857
b. 14, f. 7	European trip, Apr "Tyrol" and Aug 13-27	1856
b. 15, f. 8	European trip, Aug 26 - Sep 19, "Switzerland" and Oct	1856
b. 15, f. 9	European trip: Apr "Tyrol," Jun "trip to South of France"	1857
b. 15, f. 10	European trip: Notes on Paris and on returning from Europe Aug 26 - Sep 5	1857
b. 15, f. 11	European trip: Apr 13 - Dec	1857
b. 15, f. 12	Fragmentary	1860
b. 15, f. 13	1866 English	1866
b. 16, f. 14	1867 English	1867
b. 16, f. 15	"Seaside Vacations" English	1867-1868, 1870-1871
b. 16, f. 16	1868 English	1868
b. 16, f. 17	Sep 1-10	1868
b. 16, f. 18-20	1869-1871	1869-1871
b. 17, f. 21-23	1872-1874	1872-1874
b. 17, f. 24	(2) Jul English	1874
b. 17, f. 25	1875 English	1875
b. 17, f. 26	(2) English	1876
b. 18, f. 27	1877 English	1877
b. 18, f. 28	(2) English	1878-1879

Diaries > A. Yearly, 1848-1910 (continued)

b. 18, f. 29-32	1880-1887	1880-1887
b. 19, f. 33-35	1888-1893	1888-1893
b. 19, f. 36	A trip to Denver	1892
b. 19, f. 37	1894-1895	1894-1895
b. 20, f. 38	A trip to Greenland, Jul 7-31	1894
b. 20, f. 39	A trip to Greenland, Aug 1 - Sep 10	1894
b. 20, f. 40-43	1896-1900	1896-1900
b. 21, f. 44-48	1901-1909	1901-1909
b. 22, f. 49	1910 English	1910
В. <u>Р</u> е	ocket Diaries	
b. 22, f. 50-53	1855-1860, 1865-1871	1855-1860, 1865-1871
b. 23, f. 54-59	1872-1878	1872-1878
b. 24, f. 60-65	1879-1890	1879-1890
b. 25, f. 66-70	1891-1895	1891-1895
b. 26 , f. 71	Jan - Jul	1896
b. 26, f. 71 b. 26, f. 72	Jul - Dec	1896
b. 26, f. 72	Jul - Dec	1896
b. 26, f. 72 b. 26, f. 73	Jul - Dec Jan - Jul	1896 1897
b. 26, f. 72 b. 26, f. 73 b. 26, f. 74	Jul - Dec Jan - Jul Aug - Jan	1896 1897 1897-1898
b. 26, f. 72 b. 26, f. 73 b. 26, f. 74 b. 26, f. 75	Jul - Dec Jan - Jul Aug - Jan Jan - Jun	1896 1897 1897-1898 1898
b. 26, f. 72 b. 26, f. 73 b. 26, f. 74 b. 26, f. 75 b. 26, f. 76	Jul - Dec Jan - Jul Aug - Jan Jan - Jun Jul - Oct	1896 1897 1897-1898 1898
b. 26, f. 72 b. 26, f. 73 b. 26, f. 74 b. 26, f. 75 b. 26, f. 76 b. 27, f. 77-78	Jul - Dec Jan - Jul Aug - Jan Jan - Jun Jul - Oct 1899-1900	1896 1897 1897-1898 1898 1898 1899-1900
b. 26, f. 72 b. 26, f. 73 b. 26, f. 74 b. 26, f. 75 b. 26, f. 76 b. 27, f. 77-78 b. 27, f. 79	Jul - Dec Jan - Jul Aug - Jan Jan - Jun Jul - Oct 1899-1900 1901 - Mar 1902	1896 1897 1897-1898 1898 1898 1899-1900 1901-1902
b. 26, f. 72 b. 26, f. 73 b. 26, f. 74 b. 26, f. 75 b. 26, f. 76 b. 27, f. 77-78 b. 27, f. 79 b. 27, f. 80	Jul - Dec Jan - Jul Aug - Jan Jan - Jun Jul - Oct 1899-1900 1901 - Mar 1902 Apr 1902 - 1903 1904	1896 1897 1897-1898 1898 1898 1899-1900 1901-1902 1902-1903
b. 26, f. 72 b. 26, f. 73 b. 26, f. 74 b. 26, f. 75 b. 26, f. 76 b. 27, f. 77-78 b. 27, f. 79 b. 27, f. 80 b. 27, f. 81	Jul - Dec Jan - Jul Aug - Jan Jan - Jun Jul - Oct 1899-1900 1901 - Mar 1902 Apr 1902 - 1903 1904 English	1896 1897 1897-1898 1898 1898 1899-1900 1901-1902 1902-1903 1904
b. 26, f. 72 b. 26, f. 73 b. 26, f. 74 b. 26, f. 75 b. 26, f. 76 b. 27, f. 77-78 b. 27, f. 80 b. 27, f. 81 b. 28, f. 82-83	Jul - Dec Jan - Jul Aug - Jan Jan - Jun Jul - Oct 1899-1900 1901 - Mar 1902 Apr 1902 - 1903 1904 English 1905-1906	1896 1897 1897-1898 1898 1898 1899-1900 1901-1902 1902-1903 1904 1905-1906
b. 26, f. 72 b. 26, f. 73 b. 26, f. 74 b. 26, f. 75 b. 26, f. 76 b. 27, f. 77-78 b. 27, f. 79 b. 27, f. 80 b. 27, f. 81 b. 28, f. 82-83 b. 28, f. 84	Jul - Dec Jan - Jul Aug - Jan Jan - Jun Jul - Oct 1899-1900 1901 - Mar 1902 Apr 1902 - 1903 1904 English 1905-1906 Jan - Jul	1896 1897 1897-1898 1898 1898 1899-1900 1901-1902 1902-1903 1904 1905-1906 1907

Diaries > B. Pocket Diaries (continued)

b. 29, f. 88	1910 English	1910
	C. <u>Miscellaneous Diaries on Specific Topics</u>	
b. 29, f. 89	Book of memorable dates and capsule histories of Brewer's participation in various organizations.	1855-1910
b. 29, f. 90	Book of memorable dates, compiled	1906
b. 29, f. 91	Century Almanac (1800-1900) with notes on Brewer's family affairs	1888
b. 29, f. 92	Christmas and New Year notes	1848-1858, 1860-1873, 1875-1882, 1884-1892
b. 29, f. 93	"Clearing Up" Vol. I-II English	1906
b. 29, f. 94	Dream Records, Vol.I	1902-1903
b. 29, f. 95	Dream Records, Vol. II	1903-1904
b. 30, f. 96-100	Dream Records	1904-1910
b. 30, f. 101	Dream Records: miscellaneous data	undated
b. 30, f. 102	Memoirs of the early 1860's	1904
b. 30, f. 103	Memorandum: Activities in Washington, D.C.	1891, 1893 1897– 1909
b. 30, f. 104	Memorandum: Records about Brewer's house	1873-
b. 31, f. 105	Sleep Records, Vol. I-II	1900-1904
b. 31, f. 106	Sleep Records, Vol. III-IV	1905-1908
b. 31, f. 107	Special Events, 1828-1863, Vol. I	undated
b. 31, f. 108	Special Events, 1864-1878, Vol. II	undated
b. 31, f. 109	Special Events, 1879-1893, Vol. III	undated
b. 31, f. 110	Special Events, 1894-1910, Vol. IV	undated
b. 32, f. 111	Topics of Special Interest to Brewer	1888, 1902, undated
<u>N</u>	<u>otebooks</u>	
	A. Notes on Lectures and laboratory Work	
b. 32, f. 112	Notes on Chemistry, Yale	1848
b. 32, f. 113	Notes on Chemistry Lectures of Professor Silliman	1849
b. 32, f. 114	Notes on laboratory work, Yale	1849

Notebooks > A. Notes on Lectures and laboratory Work (continued)

b. 32, f. 115	Notes on geology lectures, Yale	1849
b. 32, f. 116	Notes on chemistry lectures by Professor Norton, Yale (Jan-Mar 1849, Jan-Mar 1850) and on mineralogy by Professor Silliman (Mar 1849)	1849-1850
b. 32, f. 117	Laboratory notes, Yale 1849-1850; also Catalog of plants collected, 1850-1851	1849-1850
b. 32, f. 118	Notes on miscellaneous scientific topics	1849-1854
b. 32, f. 119	Notes on laboratory work, Yale	1850
b. 33, f. 120	Notes on Geology Lectures by Professor Silliman	1850
b. 33, f. 121	Notes on Aparatus of Professor Wohler's lectures, Goettingen	1855-1856
b. 33, f. 122	Notes on lectures of Bunsen, Heidelberg	1855-1856
b. 33, f. 123	Notes on lectures in botany, Heidelberg	1856
b. 33, f. 124	Notes on chemistry lectures by Professor Bunsen, Heidelberg (Apr-Aug)	1856
b. 33, f. 125	Notes on botany lectures by Professor Schmidt, Heidelberg (Apr-May)	1856
b. 33, f. 126	Laboratory notes, Heidelberg	1856
b. 33, f. 127	Notes on laboratory work, Heidelberg	1856
b. 34, f. 128	Notes on chemistry lectures by Professor Liebig, Munich (Nov-Mar)	1856-1857
b. 34, f. 129	Notes on lectures in paleontology by Professor Wagner, Munich (Nov-Jan)	1856-1857
b. 34, f. 130	Notes on lectures in chemistry, Munich	1857
b. 34, f. 131	Notes on Paleontology lectures	1857
b. 34, f. 132	Notes on Popular Lectures in the Laboratory, Munich	1857
b. 34, f. 133	Laboratory notes, Vol. I & II, Munich	1857
b. 34, f. 134	Notes on 24 natural science lectures	undated
B. <u>So</u>	cientific Data	
b. 35 , f. 135	Miscellaneous barometrical observations taken after coming to New Haven.	1855, 1865– 1867,1869–1870, 1872, 1875
b. 35, f. 136	Catalog of Mosses	1857
b. 35, f. 137	Temperatures and moisture in rooms.	1867
b. 35, f. 138	Rocky Mountain Trip, Barometrical #1&2	1869
b. 35, f. 139	Rocky Mountain Barometrical #3	1869
b. 35, f. 140	Rocky Mountain Trip - Geological and General Field Notes	1869

Notebooks > B. Scientific Data (continued)

b. 35, f. 141	Temperature, weather records, etc.	1870-1871
b. 35, f. 142	Seasons	1872-1883, 1887-1895
b. 35, f. 143	New Haven Trees	1874-1888
b. 35, f. 144	Soil Experiments	1877-1884
b. 36, f. 145	Sedimentation Experiments - Vol. II	undated
	C. <u>Notes for Lectures</u>	
b. 36, f. 146	Natural science, Washington, Pennsylvania	1858-1859
b. 36, f. 147	Chemistry and Botany	1860-1870
b. 36, f. 148	Hops, flax, hemp and rape.	undated
b. 36, f. 149	Tobacco	undated
1	D. Personal Memoranda	
b. 36, f. 150	Notes made on exhibits at Crystal Palace, Sep 5	1853
b. 36 , f. 151	Colorado: notes on letters	1859
b. 36 , f. 152	Sunday School lessons	1859-1860, 1865, 1869-1871
b. 36, f. 153	"Perigrinations" English	1864-1878
b. 36, f. 154	Sheffield Scientific School - Commencement Exercises	1868, 1870
b. 36, f. 155	"Palestine Exploration Society English	1874
b. 36, f. 155a	Notes on the Preservation of wood	1875-1877
b. 37 , f. 156	Notes on the City of Philadelphia	1877
b. 37, f. 157	Notes on the telephone	1877
b. 37, f. 158	Notes for an article on Tramps	1878
b. 37, f. 159	Record of a watch bought in 1880	1880, 1882-1884
b. 37, f. 160	Temporary County Home for Neglected Children	1883-1884, 1887, 1891, 1893, 1895, 1897-1909
b. 37, f. 161	"The Florida Trip" English	1889
b. 37, f. 162	Notes on the D. L. & W. Railroad	(1889?)
b. 37, f. 163	Notes on Ovid Academy and People's College	1895
b. 37, f. 164	Forestry Commission Reports, Jun	1897

Notebooks > D. Personal Memoranda (continued)

b. 37, f. 165	"Snow on the Green" English	1899
b. 37, f. 166	"Trees in Streets, New Haven Committee" English	1900
b. 37, f. 167	Asphalt Pavement, Orange & Trumbull St., N.H.	1900
b. 37, f. 168	"Memory Tickler - where things are kept" English	1901
b. 37, f. 169	Operation of the Connecticut State Board of Health	1901-1907
b. 37, f. 169a	Notes and newspaper clippings on weeds and grasses	1875-1887, 1895
b. 37, f. 170	Operations of the Social Science Club	1901-1910
b. 37, f. 171	Records of operations of Conn. Agricultural Experiment Station	1905-1910
b. 37, f. 172	"Oyster" English	1905
b. 37, f. 173	Anti-vaccination hearings, Mar 2	1905
b. 38, f. 174	"Kings River Men and Other California Mem." English	1906
b. 38, f. 175	"Meat Production" English	1906
b. 38, f. 176	Operation of the New Haven Board of Health	1906, undated
b. 38, f. 176 b. 38, f. 177	Operation of the New Haven Board of Health Dog Shows	1906, undated
b. 38, f. 177	Dog Shows "Vigilance Committee, San Francisco - 1856"	1906-1908
b. 38, f. 177 b. 38, f. 178	Dog Shows "Vigilance Committee, San Francisco - 1856" English "Washington and Jefferson College"	1906-1908 1907
b. 38, f. 177 b. 38, f. 178 b. 38, f. 179	Dog Shows "Vigilance Committee, San Francisco - 1856" English "Washington and Jefferson College" English "An Act Providing for the Care and Preparation of the bodies of deceased persons." Mar	1906-1908 1907 1907
b. 38, f. 177 b. 38, f. 178 b. 38, f. 179 b. 38, f. 180	Dog Shows "Vigilance Committee, San Francisco - 1856" English "Washington and Jefferson College" English "An Act Providing for the Care and Preparation of the bodies of deceased persons." Mar English	1906-1908 1907 1907 1907
b. 38, f. 177 b. 38, f. 178 b. 38, f. 179 b. 38, f. 180 b. 38, f. 181	Dog Shows "Vigilance Committee, San Francisco - 1856" English "Washington and Jefferson College" English "An Act Providing for the Care and Preparation of the bodies of deceased persons." Mar English Notes on the Silliman Lectures	1906-1908 1907 1907 1907
b. 38, f. 177 b. 38, f. 178 b. 38, f. 179 b. 38, f. 180 b. 38, f. 181 b. 38, f. 182	Dog Shows "Vigilance Committee, San Francisco - 1856" English "Washington and Jefferson College" English "An Act Providing for the Care and Preparation of the bodies of deceased persons." Mar English Notes on the Silliman Lectures Abraham Lincoln	1906-1908 1907 1907 1907 1907
b. 38, f. 177 b. 38, f. 178 b. 38, f. 179 b. 38, f. 180 b. 38, f. 181 b. 38, f. 182 b. 38, f. 183	Dog Shows "Vigilance Committee, San Francisco - 1856" English "Washington and Jefferson College" English "An Act Providing for the Care and Preparation of the bodies of deceased persons." Mar English Notes on the Silliman Lectures Abraham Lincoln Captain Cook's 1909 Artic Expedition	1906-1908 1907 1907 1907 1907 1909
b. 38, f. 177 b. 38, f. 178 b. 38, f. 179 b. 38, f. 180 b. 38, f. 181 b. 38, f. 182 b. 38, f. 183 b. 38, f. 184	Dog Shows "Vigilance Committee, San Francisco - 1856" English "Washington and Jefferson College" English "An Act Providing for the Care and Preparation of the bodies of deceased persons." Mar English Notes on the Silliman Lectures Abraham Lincoln Captain Cook's 1909 Artic Expedition Notes on agricultural education, spec., the agricultural college	1906-1908 1907 1907 1907 1909 1909 undated

Notebooks > D. Personal Memoranda (continued)

b. 38, f. 188	"Public Collection of Woods" English	undated
b. 38, f. 189	Notes on the death of william Henry Brewer's mother	undated
b. 38, f. 190	Notes on the maps of various countries.	undated
b. 38, f. 191	"Artic" English	undated
b. 38, f. 192	Poem - "Ocean" anonymous	undated
b. 39, f. 193	California to New York	undated
b. 39, f. 194	Unidentified topics	undated
Lectures		
A. <u>lı</u>	ndividually Titled Lectures	
b. 39 , f. 195	Harvard University Series: On Botany 1-13, Apr - May	1869
b. 39, f. 196	On the Botany of the Pacific States. Harvard University Course	1871
b. 39, f. 197	History of Geography I-III - delivered to Junior Select Class, Nov	1874
b. 39, f. 198	"Dogs" delivered before Harvard Natural History Society. Mar 28 English	1878
b. 39, f. 199	"The Principles of Breeding" English	1878
b. 39, f. 200	"The Educational Influences of the Farm" English	December 20
b. 39, f. 201	"The Mormons" - 2 parts, Mar 4,6 English	1884
b. 40, f. 202	"Forest Physiography" lectures I-VIII Feb 5-18 English	1904
b. 40, f. 203	"Forest Physiography" lectures IX-X, XII-XIV, XVI-XVIII, Feb 19-Mar 9 English	1904
b. 40, f. 204	"Forest Physiography" lectures XIX-XVI Mar 14-28 English	1904
b. 40, f. 205	Animal Instincts	undated
b. 40, f. 206	"The English Race Horse" English	undated
b. 40, f. 207	"Farm Products as Related to Public Health" English	undated
b. 40, f. 208	"The Forest States" English	undated

Lectures > A. Individually Titled Lectures (continued)

b. 40, f. 209	"Lassens Peak" English	undated
b. 40, f. 210	"Mountain Scenery of California" - San Francisco Lectures English	undated
b. 40, f. 211	Notes on Mountain Scenery of California	undated
b. 40, f. 212	Niagara Falls	undated
b. 40, f. 213	"Scenery of California: Causes and Origin of Its Aspects English	undated
B. <u>"S</u>	Sunday Evening Lectures"	
b. 41, f. 214	"Certain Relations of Science to Revealed Religion" Nov 10 English	1872
b. 41 , f. 215	"Gambling" Sep 28 English	1873
b. 41 , f. 216	"Some Perverted Instincts" Jan 9 English	1876
b. 41, f. 217	"Disagreable [sic] Duties" Jan 14 English	1877
C. <u>″</u> ľ	Mechanics Course Lectures"	
b. 41, f. 218	"Grape Culture" Apr 2 English	1866
b. 41, f. 219	"Yosemite Mono Trail" Apr 6 English	1866
b. 41, f. 220	"Rocky Mountains" Mar 17 English	1870
b. 41, f. 221	"Placer Mining in California" Feb 6 English	1871
b. 41, f. 222	"Origin of Microscopic Living Forms" English	1872
b. 41, f. 223	"Yosemite" Feb 10 English	1876
b. 41, f. 224	"Animal Instincts" Mar 23 English	1876
b. 41, f. 225	"Dogs" Feb 12 English	1880
b. 41, f. 226	"Sanitary Science" Mar 16 English	1880
b. 41, f. 227	"Thoroughbred Horse" Mar 12 English	1886

Lectures > C. "Mechanics Course Lectures" (continued)

b. 41, f. 228	"The Acquisition of Oregon" Feb 18; with later additions called "The Oregon Story" English	1890
Add	<u>Iresses</u>	
b. 42, f. 229	"Botany" delivered at Stockton, Calif. Apr 10 English	1862
b. 42, f. 230	"Science in Common Schools" delivered at Stamford, [Conn.] English	1865
b. 42, f. 231	"Sierra Nevada", Boston English	1865
b. 42, f. 232	"Farming as a Business", Jan 8, 16 English	1866
b. 42, f. 233	"New Varieties of Farm Products" delivered before Housatonic Agricultural Society, Sep 29 English	1870
b. 42, f. 234	"Temperance", delivered at Brothers Hall Oct 18 English	1870
b. 42, f. 235	"Glaciers" delivered at Methodist Church, New Haven, Dec 10 English	1874
b. 42, f. 236	"An inquiry respecting the reversion of thoroughbred animals" <i>Proceedings American Assoc. for the Advancement of Science</i> , Vol. 23 English	1875
b. 42, f. 237	"The Relation of Government to Agriculture" delivered before National Agricultural Congress meeting in New Haven, Aug 29 English	1878
b. 42, f. 238	"Wallingford Tornado" delivered before Eugenics Society, Sep 27 English	1878
b. 42, f. 239	"The Coloring of Animals", Sep 17 English	1879
b. 42, f. 240	"Heredity: Race Crossing" delivered, before Social Science Club, Nov 1 English	1879
b. 42, f. 241	"On Teaching Geography" delivered to teachers, New Haven, Nov 7 English	1879
b. 42, f. 242	"On the Apparent Size of Magnified Objects" <i>Proceedings of the American</i> Association for the Advancement of Science. Vol. 31 English	1883
b. 42, f. 243	On Public Sanitation - delivered to Young Men's Club, New Haven, May 9	1884
b. 42, f. 244	"Sanitary Science in Relation to Commercial Interests" delivered to Yale Phi Beta Kappa Society, Feb 18 English	1885

Addresses (continued)

b. 42 , f. 245	"General Status of Sanitary Science" delivered at Middletown, Conn., Mar 20 English	1888
b. 42, f. 246	"The Great Basin" delivered before the American Geographical Society, Dec. English	1888
b. 42, f. 247	"The Brighter Side of New England Agriculture" given at the 5th Annual Field meeting of the State Board of Agriculture of New Hampshire, Aug 28 English	1890
b. 42, f. 248	Synopsis: "The Mutual Relations of Science and Stock Breeding" delivered before American Association for the Advancement of Science, Aug 17	1893
b. 42, f. 249	"What Has Been Done for Agriculture" delivered by the Hon. E. H. Hyde at the Convention of Farmers in Hartford, Dec 19 English	1893
b. 42, f. 250	Notes for a talk to Chemical Club, New Haven, pp. 7-31, Nov 12	1897
b. 42, f. 251	Fourth of July Oration on the Harriman Expedition, Jul 4	1899
b. 42, f. 252	"The Debt of This Century to Learned Societies" delivered before the Conn. Academy of Arts and Sciences, Oct 11 English	1899
b. 43, f. 253	"Woodlands and Forestry in New England" delivered at Kingston, R. I., Sep 13 English	1900
b. 43, f. 254	Opening Address to the Students of the Yale Forestry School at their first assembling at 2 P.M. of Thursday, Sep 27	1900
b. 43, f. 255	"The Promotion of Sanitary Measures which encountered Popular Opposition or Popular Indifference" delivered before the New Haven County Public Health Assoc., Sep 14 English	1905
b. 43, f. 256	"Animals as Carriers of Human Diseases", Dec 8 English	1905
b. 43, f. 257	"Mormon Polygamy" delivered before the Social Science Club English	1909
b. 43, f. 258	"The Condition and Outlook of New England Agriculture" English	undated
b. 43, f. 259	Draft of "Mormon Polygamy"	undated
b. 43, f. 260	"Old Home Week", North Haven, Conn. English	undated
b. 43, f. 261	On Sanitary Plumbing delivered to the New Haven Board of Aldermen	undated
b. 43, f. 262	"To what extent if any, should State Boards of Health be expected to furnish diagnosis of contagious and infectious diseases within their respective jurisdictions?" English	undated

Articles

Articles (continued)

	"Whitney's Geology of California" Amer. Journal of Science and Arts. English	1866
b. 43, f. 264	"On the Formation of Hail in the Spray of the Yosemite Fall." <i>Amer. Journal of Science and Arts</i> English	1875
b. 43, f. 265	"What Shall We Do With Our Tramps?" New Englander, Jul English	1878
b. 43, f. 266	"The Suspension and Sedimentation of Clay" <i>American Journal of Science</i> . English	1885
b. 43, f. 267	"Heredity Transmission of Acquired Characters" Papers #2-9 written for publication in <i>Agricultural Science</i> English	1892
b. 43, f. 268	"Atmospheric Dust in the Artic Region" (American Meteological Journal?) English	1895
b. 43, f. 269	"The Teaching of Natural History" English	undated
b. 43, f. 270	"Threatened Destruction of the Big Trees" English	undated
b. 43, f. 271	Corn-Maize; written for the English Britainica [sic]	undated
b. 43, f. 272	Catalog of Papers and Articles Printed	1883
	Reports, Scientific Papers, Memoirs	
b. 44, f. 273	Paper: "The Geology of New York"	1848
b. 44, f. 274	Paper: "The Length of Life of Chemists"	[40[02]
	, ,	[1850?]
b. 44, f. 275	Biographical Sketch: "John Pitkin Norton, Professor of Agricultural Chemistry	1879
b. 44, f. 275 b. 44, f. 276	Biographical Sketch: "John Pitkin Norton, Professor of Agricultural	
	Biographical Sketch: "John Pitkin Norton, Professor of Agricultural Chemistry Report: "The Farm In Its Relation to Public Health" Connecticut State Board	1879
b. 44, f. 276	Biographical Sketch: "John Pitkin Norton, Professor of Agricultural Chemistry Report: "The Farm In Its Relation to Public Health" Connecticut State Board of Agriculture.	1879
b. 44, f. 276 b. 44, f. 277	Biographical Sketch: "John Pitkin Norton, Professor of Agricultural Chemistry Report: "The Farm In Its Relation to Public Health" Connecticut State Board of Agriculture. Notes on a manuscript on Oregon written by Dr. S. J. Parker	1879 1889 1890
b. 44, f. 276 b. 44, f. 277 b. 44, f. 278	Biographical Sketch: "John Pitkin Norton, Professor of Agricultural Chemistry Report: "The Farm In Its Relation to Public Health" Connecticut State Board of Agriculture. Notes on a manuscript on Oregon written by Dr. S. J. Parker Obituary Notice, "Sereno Watkins" Report: "Relation of Universities to Charity and to Reformatory Work"	1879 1889 1890 1892
b. 44, f. 276 b. 44, f. 277 b. 44, f. 278 b. 44, f. 279	Biographical Sketch: "John Pitkin Norton, Professor of Agricultural Chemistry Report: "The Farm In Its Relation to Public Health" Connecticut State Board of Agriculture. Notes on a manuscript on Oregon written by Dr. S. J. Parker Obituary Notice, "Sereno Watkins" Report: "Relation of Universities to Charity and to Reformatory Work" Conference of Charities and Correction Report: Report of the Committee on "The Relation of Forestry to the Public	1879 1889 1890 1892 1895

Reports, Scientific Papers, Memoirs (continued)

b. 44, f. 284 Pamphlet: "Yosemite. Hints for Excursions" undated b. 44, f. 285 Report: "The Relation of Forestry to Public Health" undated b. 44, f. 286 Paper: "Separation and Estimation of Phosphoric Acid" undated Essays b. 44, f. 287 "The Arctic Club" English undated b. 44, f. 288 "California Experiences and Scenery" Collinsville, Jan English 1867 b. 44, f. 289 "The Cause of the Depression in Agriculture" English undated b. 44, f. 290 "The Changes Produced in Domestic Swine" English undated b. 44, f. 291 "Clay" English undated b. 44, f. 292 "Clay" River Bars" English undated b. 44, f. 293 "The Compass" English undated b. 44, f. 294 "Creeds and Beliefs" English undated b. 44, f. 295-296 "Domestic Animals" English 1908, nd b. 44, f. 297 "The Frontier as a Safety Valve" English 1908 b. 45, f. 300 "The Frontier as a Safety Valve" English 1908 b. 45, f. 300 "Notes on the Trip from South Park to Denver" 1869 b. 45, f. 302 Notes prepared for the meeting of the American Association	b. 44, f. 283	Obituary Notice: On Francis Amasa Walker	undated
Essays	b. 44, f. 284	Pamphlet: "Yosemite. Hints for Excursions"	undated
Essaysb. 44, f. 287"The Arctic Club" Englishundatedb. 44, f. 288"California Experiences and Scenery" Collinsville, Jan English1867b. 44, f. 289"The Cause of the Depression in Agriculture" Englishundatedb. 44, f. 290"The Changes Produced in Domestic Swine"undatedb. 44, f. 291"Clay" Englishundatedb. 44, f. 292"Clay River Bars" Englishundatedb. 44, f. 293"The Compass" Englishundatedb. 44, f. 294"Creeds and Beliefs" Englishundatedb. 44, f. 295-296"Domestic Animals" English1908, ndb. 44, f. 297"The Forest States" Englishundatedb. 44, f. 298"The Frortier as a Safety Valve" Englishundatedb. 45, f. 299"The Intent of the Morrill Land Grant" English1908b. 45, f. 300"Missionary Labor Among Indians of California and Oregon" undated English1908b. 45, f. 301"Notes on the Trip from South Park to Denver"1869b. 45, f. 302Notes prepared for the meeting of the American Association of Agricultural Pool1900	b. 44, f. 285	Report: "The Relation of Forestry to Public Health"	undated
b. 44, f. 287 "The Arctic Club" English b. 44, f. 288 "California Experiences and Scenery" Collinsville, Jan English b. 44, f. 289 "The Cause of the Depression in Agriculture" undated English b. 44, f. 290 "The Changes Produced in Domestic Swine" undated English b. 44, f. 291 "Clay" English b. 44, f. 292 "Clay" English b. 44, f. 292 "Clay - River Bars" undated English b. 44, f. 293 "The Compass" English b. 44, f. 294 "Creeds and Beliefs" undated English b. 44, f. 295 "Domestic Animals" English b. 44, f. 297 "The Forest States" English b. 44, f. 297 "The Frontier as a Safety Valve" English b. 44, f. 298 "The Intent of the Morrill Land Grant" 1908 b. 45, f. 300 "Missionary Labor Among Indians of California and Oregon" English b. 45, f. 301 "Notes on the Trip from South Park to Denver" 1869 b. 45, f. 302 Notes prepared for the meeting of the American Association of Agricultural Colleges and Experiment Stations, Nov 14	b. 44, f. 286	Paper: "Separation and Estimation of Phosphoric Acid"	undated
English b. 44, f. 288	Essa	ays .	
English b. 44, f. 289 "The Cause of the Depression in Agriculture" undated English b. 44, f. 290 "The Changes Produced in Domestic Swine" undated English b. 44, f. 291 "Clay" English b. 44, f. 292 "Clay - River Bars" undated English b. 44, f. 293 "The Compass" undated English b. 44, f. 294 "Creeds and Beliefs" English b. 44, f. 295-296 "Domestic Animals" english b. 44, f. 297 "The Forest States" undated English b. 44, f. 298 "The Frontier as a Safety Valve" english b. 45, f. 299 "The Intent of the Morrill Land Grant" english b. 45, f. 300 "Missionary Labor Among Indians of California and Oregon" undated English b. 45, f. 301 "Notes on the Trip from South Park to Denver" 1869 Notes prepared for the meeting of the American Association of Agricultural 1900 Colleges and Experiment Stations, Nov 14	b. 44, f. 287		undated
b. 44, f. 290 "The Changes Produced in Domestic Swine" undated b. 44, f. 291 "Clay" English b. 44, f. 292 "Clay - River Bars" English b. 44, f. 292 "The Compass" undated b. 44, f. 293 "The Compass" undated b. 44, f. 294 "Creeds and Beliefs" undated b. 44, f. 295-296 "Domestic Animals" English b. 44, f. 297 "The Forest States" undated b. 44, f. 297 "The Forest States" undated b. 44, f. 298 "The Foreit States" undated b. 45, f. 300 "Missionary Labor Among Indians of California and Oregon" undated b. 45, f. 301 "Notes on the Trip from South Park to Denver" 1869 b. 45, f. 302 Notes prepared for the meeting of the American Association of Agricultural Colleges and Experiment Stations, Nov 14	b. 44, f. 288		1867
b. 44, f. 291 "Clay" English b. 44, f. 292 "Clay - River Bars" English b. 44, f. 293 "The Compass" English b. 44, f. 294 "Creeds and Beliefs" English b. 44, f. 295 "Domestic Animals" English b. 44, f. 297 "The Forest States" English b. 44, f. 297 "The Forest States" English b. 44, f. 297 "The Forest States" English b. 45, f. 300 "Missionary Labor Among Indians of California and Oregon" English b. 45, f. 301 "Notes on the Trip from South Park to Denver" 1869 b. 45, f. 302 Notes prepared for the meeting of the American Association of Agricultural 1900 Colleges and Experiment Stations, Nov 14	b. 44, f. 289		undated
English b. 44, f. 292 "Clay - River Bars" English b. 44, f. 293 "The Compass" English b. 44, f. 294 "Creeds and Beliefs" undated English b. 44, f. 295 "Domestic Animals" English b. 44, f. 295-296 "Domestic Animals" English b. 44, f. 297 "The Forest States" undated English b. 44, f. 297 "The Forest States" undated English b. 44, f. 298 "The Frontier as a Safety Valve" undated English b. 45, f. 299 "The Intent of the Morrill Land Grant" English b. 45, f. 300 "Missionary Labor Among Indians of California and Oregon" undated English b. 45, f. 301 "Notes on the Trip from South Park to Denver" 1869 b. 45, f. 302 Notes prepared for the meeting of the American Association of Agricultural Colleges and Experiment Stations, Nov 14	b. 44, f. 290		undated
English b. 44, f. 293 "The Compass" English b. 44, f. 294 "Creeds and Beliefs" undated b. 44, f. 295-296 "Domestic Animals" English b. 44, f. 297 "The Forest States" undated can be as a Safety Valve" undated can be as a	b. 44, f. 291	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	undated
English b. 44, f. 294 "Creeds and Beliefs" undated English b. 44, f. 295-296 "Domestic Animals" 1908, n.d English b. 44, f. 297 "The Forest States" undated English b. 44, f. 298 "The Frontier as a Safety Valve" undated English b. 45, f. 299 "The Intent of the Morrill Land Grant" 1908 English b. 45, f. 300 "Missionary Labor Among Indians of California and Oregon" undated English b. 45, f. 301 "Notes on the Trip from South Park to Denver" 1869 English b. 45, f. 302 Notes prepared for the meeting of the American Association of Agricultural Colleges and Experiment Stations, Nov 14	b. 44, f. 292		undated
English b. 44, f. 295-296 "Domestic Animals" 1908, n.d English b. 44, f. 297 "The Forest States" undated English b. 44, f. 298 "The Frontier as a Safety Valve" undated English b. 45, f. 299 "The Intent of the Morrill Land Grant" 1908 English b. 45, f. 300 "Missionary Labor Among Indians of California and Oregon" undated English b. 45, f. 301 "Notes on the Trip from South Park to Denver" 1869 English b. 45, f. 302 Notes prepared for the meeting of the American Association of Agricultural 1900 Colleges and Experiment Stations, Nov 14	b. 44, f. 293		undated
English b. 44, f. 297 "The Forest States" undated English b. 44, f. 298 "The Frontier as a Safety Valve" undated English b. 45, f. 299 "The Intent of the Morrill Land Grant" 1908 English b. 45, f. 300 "Missionary Labor Among Indians of California and Oregon" undated English b. 45, f. 301 "Notes on the Trip from South Park to Denver" 1869 English b. 45, f. 302 Notes prepared for the meeting of the American Association of Agricultural Colleges and Experiment Stations, Nov 14	b. 44, f. 294		undated
English b. 44, f. 298 "The Frontier as a Safety Valve" undated b. 45, f. 299 "The Intent of the Morrill Land Grant" English b. 45, f. 300 "Missionary Labor Among Indians of California and Oregon" undated English b. 45, f. 301 "Notes on the Trip from South Park to Denver" b. 45, f. 302 Notes prepared for the meeting of the American Association of Agricultural Colleges and Experiment Stations, Nov 14	b. 44, f. 295-296		1908, n.d
English b. 45, f. 299 "The Intent of the Morrill Land Grant" English b. 45, f. 300 "Missionary Labor Among Indians of California and Oregon" undated English b. 45, f. 301 "Notes on the Trip from South Park to Denver" English b. 45, f. 302 Notes prepared for the meeting of the American Association of Agricultural 1900 Colleges and Experiment Stations, Nov 14	b. 44, f. 297		undated
b. 45, f. 300 "Missionary Labor Among Indians of California and Oregon" undated English b. 45, f. 301 "Notes on the Trip from South Park to Denver" English b. 45, f. 302 Notes prepared for the meeting of the American Association of Agricultural Colleges and Experiment Stations, Nov 14	b. 44, f. 298		undated
b. 45, f. 301 "Notes on the Trip from South Park to Denver" 1869 English b. 45, f. 302 Notes prepared for the meeting of the American Association of Agricultural 1900 Colleges and Experiment Stations, Nov 14	b. 45, f. 299		1908
b. 45, f. 302 Notes prepared for the meeting of the American Association of Agricultural 1900 Colleges and Experiment Stations, Nov 14	b. 45, f. 300		undated
Colleges and Experiment Stations, Nov 14	b. 45, f. 301		1869
b. 45, f. 303 Pasturage undated	b. 45, f. 302		1900
	b. 45, f. 303	Pasturage	undated

Essays (continued)

b. 45 , f. 304	"The Promotion of Sanitary Measures which Encounter popular opposition or Popular Indifference English	
b. 45, f. 305	Relation of Sheffield Scientific School to Educational development of the country	1901
b. 45, f. 306	Sewerage System for New Haven, Conn.	undated
b. 45, f. 307	"Small Pox" English	undated
b. 45, f. 308	Studying in Bunsen's Laboratory in 1855.	undated
b. 45, f. 309	"The Town of Ovid" with accompanying map. English	undated
b. 45, f. 310	"Tropical America" English	undated
b. 45, f. 311	"Water - Its Relation to the Public Health" English	undated
<u>Wri</u>	tings of Others	
b. 45, f. 312	An Address delivered at the celebration of the Sixth Anniversary of the College of	California by Josiah D. Whitney, State Geologist,
b. 45, f. 313	An Address delivered before the Legislature of California by Josiah D. Whitney, State Geologist	1861
b. 45, f. 314	An Address on the Propriety of Continuing the State Geological Survey of California delivered before the Legislature by Josiah D. Whitney, State Geologist	1861
b. 45, f. 315	"Amos Brown, LL.D., 1804-1874. Founder of the 'People's College,' New York' by English	Prof. John White Chickering.
b. 45, f. 316	Annual Address by the President, California Academy of Sciences delivered by Josiah D. Whitney	1868
b. 45, f. 317	"The Ascent of Mount Whitney" by Carl Rabe English	1888
b. 45, f. 318	"Biennial Report of the Commissioners to Manage the Yosemite Valley and Mariposa Grove of Big Trees." by William Ashburner English	(1871?)
b. 45, f. 319	"Biographical Memoir of William More Gabb" by William H. Dall English	1908
b. 45, f. 320	"Biographical Notice of Clarence King" by R. W. Raymond English	1902
b. 45, f. 321	"The Grave of Buonaparte," poem. Author unknown.	undated

Writings of Others (continued)

b. 45, f. 322	"Heredity and Crime - A Study in Eugenics" by William H. Carmalt, M.D. English	1909
b. 45, f. 323	Lectures on Geology delivered before the Legislature of California by Josiah D. Whitney	1862-1863
b. 45, f. 324	Letter from J. Ross Browne in Relation to the State Geological Survey of California	undated
b. 45 , f. 325	Memoir: Upon the Formation of the Deaf Variety of the Human Race by Alexander Graham Bell English	1883
b. 45, f. 326	"Method of Separating Phosphoric acid from Oxide of Iron and Alumina in Soils etc." anonymous English	undated
b. 45, f. 327	"The New York State Agricultural College at Ovid, N. Y. and Higher Agricultural Education." by Diedrich Willers English	1907
b. 45, f. 328	"Notice of the Explorations of the Geological Survey of California in the Sierra Nevada during the Summer of 1864." by Josiah D. Whitney English	1865
b. 45, f. 329	Notice of the Two Masses of Meteoric Iron Brought from Tucson to San Francisco 1862 & 1863. by Josiah D. Whitney	1863
b. 45, f. 330	Progress Reports of the Geological Survey of California by Josiah D. Whitney, State Geologist.	1862-1864, 1866-1873
b. 45 , f. 331	"Remarks on Some Points Connected with the Geology of the North Shore of Lake Superior." by Josiah D. Whitney English	undated
b. 45, f. 332	"Report of the Commissioners to manage the Yosemite Valley and the Mariposa Big Tree Grove." by Josiah D. Whitney English	1867
b. 45 , f. 333	"Report Relative to Establishing a State University" by J. D. Whitney, J. F. Houghton, John Swett English	
b. 45, f. 334	"Sereno Watson" by George Lincoln Goodale English	1893
b. 45, f. 335	Sheffield Scientific School Semi-Centenial. Remarks of Dr. Edward H. Jenkins at the Alumni meeting.	1897
b. 45 , f. 336	"Soaping Geysers" by Arnold Hague English	1889

Series III: GENEALOGY, 1816-1909

.5 linear feet (3 boxes)

This series is divided into six sections: "Certificates," "Correspondence," "Notes," "Printed Matter," "Records," and "Legal Documents." "Correspondence" is generally with people related to Brewer who are interested in the Brewer Genealogy. "Notes" consists of material collected by Brewer from various sources. Most of the material in "Notes" was added to the material in three volumes entitled "Records." The "Records form a fairly complete genealogical history of the Brewer family in America. Most of the "Legal Documents" are copies of family wills. The material in this series is arranged alphabetically within each section.

	Certificates	
b. 46, f. 1	Life Membership in The Robinson Family Genealogical and Historical Association	1900
	Correspondence	
b. 46, f. 2	Advertisements for genealogical services	1901, undated
b. 46, f. 3	Anderson, Josephine Knight	1894-1896, 1899, 1902
b. 46, f. 4	Barnard, Joseph (T?)	1890
b. 46, f. 5	Bartlett, Josiah	1889
b. 46, f. 6	Brewer, Duane E.	1889, 1894
b. 46, f. 7	Brewer, Henry to James Brower	1866
b. 46, f. 8	Brewer, H. B.	1883
b. 46, f. 9	Brewer, Walter S.	undated
b. 46, f. 10-11	Brower, Charles D.	1866, 1879, 1900
b. 46, f. 12	Christie, Carmelite Brewer	1898
b. 46, f. 13	Coller, Mrs. Isaac H.	(Letter from Brewer only,
b. 46, f. 14	Conover, Frances S.	undated
b. 46, f. 15	Craig, Samuel	1887
b. 46, f. 16	DuBois, Ann	1876
b. 46, f. 17	DuBois, George W.	1879
b. 46, f. 18	DuBois, Dr. John Coert	1887
b. 46, f. 19	DuBois, Patterson and William E.	1875-1876
b. 46, f. 20	Gadeu, Minna V. and Lewis, Deborah A.	1904, 1909
b. 46, f. 21	Griffin, Nelson	1889
b. 46, f. 22	The Historical and Genealogical Association of Connecticut	1906

Correspondence (continued)

b. 46, f. 24 Kellogg, Elizabeth S. 1866-1867 b. 46, f. 25 Leavitt, Samuel W. 1884 b. 46, f. 26 Luckey Family - Frances and G. N. Brewer to The Rev. John, The Rev. Samuel, and The Rev. Frank R. 1889, 1890 b. 46, f. 27 Maltby, George E. 1894, undate b. 46, f. 28 Merrill, Abner L. 1899, 1900 b. 46, f. 29 Parmelee, Rebecca Jane 1889 b. 46, f. 30 Pickney, Elizabeth Brewer 1896 b. 46, f. 31 Porter, Louise H. 1889 b. 46, f. 32 Putnam, Mrs. W. H. undated b. 46, f. 33 Robinson, Adelaide A. 1900, 1904 b. 46, f. 34 Robinson, Charles E. 1889, 1899, undated b. 46, f. 35 Robinson, Will and F. W. 1902, undated b. 46, f. 36 Taylor, Robert 1866
b. 46, f. 26 Luckey Family - Frances and G. N. Brewer to The Rev. John, The Rev. Samuel, and The Rev. Frank R. 1889, 1890 b. 46, f. 27 Maltby, George E. 1894, undate b. 46, f. 28 Merrill, Abner L. 1899, 1900 b. 46, f. 29 Parmelee, Rebecca Jane 1889 b. 46, f. 30 Pickney, Elizabeth Brewer 1896 b. 46, f. 31 Porter, Louise H. 1889 b. 46, f. 32 Putnam, Mrs. W. H. undated b. 46, f. 33 Robinson, Adelaide A. 1900, 1904 b. 46, f. 34 Robinson, Charles E. 1889, 1899, undated b. 46, f. 35 Robinson, Will and F. W. 1902, undate
and The Rev. Frank R. b. 46, f. 27 Maltby, George E. 1894, undate b. 46, f. 28 Merrill, Abner L. 1899, 1900 b. 46, f. 29 Parmelee, Rebecca Jane 1889 b. 46, f. 30 Pickney, Elizabeth Brewer 1896 b. 46, f. 31 Porter, Louise H. 1889 b. 46, f. 32 Putnam, Mrs. W. H. undated b. 46, f. 33 Robinson, Adelaide A. 1900, 1904 b. 46, f. 34 Robinson, Charles E. 1889, 1899, undated b. 46, f. 35 Robinson, Will and F. W. 1902, undate
b. 46, f. 28 Merrill, Abner L. 1899, 1900 b. 46, f. 29 Parmelee, Rebecca Jane 1889 b. 46, f. 30 Pickney, Elizabeth Brewer 1896 b. 46, f. 31 Porter, Louise H. 1889 b. 46, f. 32 Putnam, Mrs. W. H. undated b. 46, f. 33 Robinson, Adelaide A. 1900, 1904 b. 46, f. 34 Robinson, Charles E. 1889, 1899, undated b. 46, f. 35 Robinson, Will and F. W. 1902, undated
b. 46, f. 29 Parmelee, Rebecca Jane 1889 b. 46, f. 30 Pickney, Elizabeth Brewer 1896 b. 46, f. 31 Porter, Louise H. 1889 b. 46, f. 32 Putnam, Mrs. W. H. undated b. 46, f. 33 Robinson, Adelaide A. 1900, 1904 b. 46, f. 34 Robinson, Charles E. 1889, 1899, undated b. 46, f. 35 Robinson, Will and F. W. 1902, undated
b. 46, f. 30 Pickney, Elizabeth Brewer 1896 b. 46, f. 31 Porter, Louise H. 1889 b. 46, f. 32 Putnam, Mrs. W. H. undated b. 46, f. 33 Robinson, Adelaide A. 1900, 1904 b. 46, f. 34 Robinson, Charles E. 1889, 1899, undated b. 46, f. 35 Robinson, Will and F. W. 1902, undated
b. 46, f. 31 Porter, Louise H. 1889 b. 46, f. 32 Putnam, Mrs. W. H. undated b. 46, f. 33 Robinson, Adelaide A. 1900, 1904 b. 46, f. 34 Robinson, Charles E. 1889, 1899, undated b. 46, f. 35 Robinson, Will and F. W. 1902, undated
b. 46, f. 32 Putnam, Mrs. W. H. undated b. 46, f. 33 Robinson, Adelaide A. 1900, 1904 b. 46, f. 34 Robinson, Charles E. 1889, 1899, undated b. 46, f. 35 Robinson, Will and F. W. 1902, undated
b. 46, f. 33 Robinson, Adelaide A. 1900, 1904 b. 46, f. 34 Robinson, Charles E. 1889, 1899, undated b. 46, f. 35 Robinson, Will and F. W. 1902, undated
b. 46, f. 34 Robinson, Charles E. 1889, 1899, undated b. 46, f. 35 Robinson, Will and F. W. 1902, undated
b. 46, f. 35 Robinson, Will and F. W. 1902, undated
b 46 f 36 Taylor Robert 1866
2. 10,1100
b. 46, f. 37 Toler & Nutting, Counsellors at Law 1903
b. 46, f. 38 Van Voorhis, E. W. 1889
b. 46, f. 39 Wright, George R. 1902
<u>Notes</u>
b. 46, f. 40 On Adam Brouwer Berckhoven undated
b. 46, f. 41 On Brewer family by Henry Brewer undated
b. 46, f. 42 On Brewer genealogy from James Brower undated
b. 46, f. 43 On the Brewer genealogy by William Henry Brewer undated
b. 46, f. 44 On David Syman Hubbard undated
b. 46, f. 45 On descendants of Anneke Jans, including the Brewer family
b. 46, f. 46 On DuBois genealogy undated
b. 46, f. 47 "On Different Families" - William Henry Brewer undated English
b. 46, f. 48 On historical background of the Dutch in American and miscellaneous undated genealogical information
b. 47, f. 49 On Jeremiah L. and Irene Fellows Robinson genealogy. (Parents of Georgiana undated R. Brewer)

Notes (continued)

b. 47, f. 50	On reference material	undated
	Printed Matter	
b. 47, f. 51	Newspaper clippings and pamphlets on the estate of Anneke Jans	1857, 1868, 1870- 1874, 1877, 1879, 1888-1889, 1891-1892, 1896, undated
b. 47, f. 52	Newspaper clippings about various family members	1875, 1893, 1895, 1902, undated
b. 47, f. 53	Newspaper clippings obituaries	1860, 1881, 1889, 1892, 1994–1995, 1897, 1900, 1902, undated
b. 47, f. 54	Newspaper clippings on the early history of New York	1874, 1877, 1880, 1883–1884, 1887, 1890–1891, 1894–1895, 1903, undated
b. 47, f. 55	Newspaper clippings on reference material concerning genealogies.	1906, undated
b. 47, f. 56	Newspaper clippings on the Robinson family	1894, 1897, 1900, 1902
	Records	
b. 47, f. 57	Of the Brewer family - Vol. A	1880
b. 47, f. 58	Of the Brewer family - Vol. B	1888
b. 47, f. 59	Of the Brewer family - Vol. C (additions by Arthur Brewer)	1895
	Legal Documents	
b. 48, f. 60	Abstract of Title to lands on the Bronx's River \dots Formerly known as \dots Brouwer's Mills	
b. 48, f. 61	Certificate of Marriage, William Henry Brewer and Georgiana Robinson	1868
b. 48, f. 62	Copy of Agreement between William Henry Brewer and Georgiana Robinso	n 1868
b. 48, f. 63	Copy of Deed signed by Mary Willsey	1837
b. 48, f. 64	Copy of portion of will of Debora Brewer Luckey	undated
b. 48, f. 65	Copy of portions of will of Jonathan Robinson	1754
b. 48, f. 66	Copy of Will of Cornelius Brewer	1805
b. 48, f. 67	Copy of Will of Georgiana R. Brewer & records of probate	1870, 1889–1890 1905
b. 48, f. 68	Copy of Will of Henry Brewer with memoranda by Wm. Henry Brewer	1880, 1882

Legal Documents (continued)

b. 48, f. 69	Copy of Will of Nazareth Brewer	1817
b. 48, f. 70	Copy of Will of Abijah Curtiss	1888
b. 48, f. 71	Copy of Will of Jeremiah L. Robinson	1852
b. 48, f. 72	Copy of the Will of William Robinson	1853
	Deed from Adrian Covinhoven to Henry DuBois See: <u>Folio 71A</u>	1817
	Deed from John Heght to Henry DuBois See: <u>Folio 71A</u>	1816
b. 48, f. 75	List of securities belonging to the estate of Irene Fellows Robinson	

Series IV: PHOTOGRAPHS, 1853-1919

2.25 linear feet (5 boxes)

PHOTOGRAPHS is divided into two sections: "Photographs of People" and "Photographs of Places." Material in the first section is divided between Brewer's family and his friends. There is also a folder containing photographs of famous people. The Material in "Photographs of Places" is arranged chronologically.

\cap f	Peop	۵ا

b. 49, f. 1	William Henry Brewer	1853-1854
b. 49, f. 2	William Henry Brewer's Classmates (silhouettes)	1853-1855
b. 49, f. 3-4	William Henry Brewer	1855, 1859, 1866– 1868, undated, 1872, 1874– 1876, 1878, 1882, undated
b. 49, f. 6	Negatives of photograph of William Henry Brewer (glass)	undated
b. 49, f. 7	Photostatic Copies of Pictures of William Henry Brewer	1853, 1859, 1964, 1866, 1867–1868, 1872, 1874–1876, 1878, 1880, 1891, 1895, 1898, 1902
b. 49, f. 8	William Henry Brewer with Clarence King, "Pete the Mule Driver" and a fourth unidentified man, members of the California Geological Survey team.	1860's
b. 49, f. 9	William Henry Brewer and his sons	undated
b. 49, f. 10	Henry Brewer (William Henry's father)	1866, undated
b. 49, f. 11	Angelina Jameson Brewer	undated
b. 49, f. 12	Georgiana Robinson Brewer	1876
b. 49, f. 13	Negatives of the photographs of Georgiana Brewer (glass)	1876
b. 49, f. 13 b. 49, f. 14	Negatives of the photographs of Georgiana Brewer (glass) Irene Fellows Robinson, mother of Georgiana Robinson Brewer	1876 undated
b. 49, f. 14	Irene Fellows Robinson, mother of Georgiana Robinson Brewer	undated 1888, 1908,
b. 49, f. 14 b. 49, f. 15	Irene Fellows Robinson, mother of Georgiana Robinson Brewer Nora Brewer Griswold (Mrs. Clifford S.) and daughters Dorothy & Katherine	undated 1888, 1908, undated
b. 49, f. 14 b. 49, f. 15 b. 50, f. 16	Irene Fellows Robinson, mother of Georgiana Robinson Brewer Nora Brewer Griswold (Mrs. Clifford S.) and daughters Dorothy & Katherine Henry Brewer	undated 1888, 1908, undated 1904, undated 1886-1890,
b. 49, f. 14 b. 49, f. 15 b. 50, f. 16 b. 50, f. 17	Irene Fellows Robinson, mother of Georgiana Robinson Brewer Nora Brewer Griswold (Mrs. Clifford S.) and daughters Dorothy & Katherine Henry Brewer Arthur Brewer	undated 1888, 1908, undated 1904, undated 1886-1890, 1896-1897
b. 49, f. 14 b. 49, f. 15 b. 50, f. 16 b. 50, f. 17	Irene Fellows Robinson, mother of Georgiana Robinson Brewer Nora Brewer Griswold (Mrs. Clifford S.) and daughters Dorothy & Katherine Henry Brewer Arthur Brewer Arthur Brewer and the graduating class of Lovell School Arthur Brewer and classmates	undated 1888, 1908, undated 1904, undated 1886-1890, 1896-1897

Of People (continued)

b. 50, f. 22-24	Arthur Brewer - negatives of family	photographs,
b. 51, f. 25	Arthur Brewer - negatives of family	photographs,
b. 51, f. 26	Carl Brewer	1885, 1889, 1910, undated
b. 51, f. 27	Nora, Henry, Arthur, and Carl Brewer and Katherine and Elijah Owen	undated
b. 51, f. 28	Edgar Brewer (William Henry's brother) and his wife Josephine	1863-1864, 1866, 1868-1869, 1871
b. 51, f. 29	John White Chickering	1862, 1868, 1872
b. 51 , f. 30	William Henry Brewer's relatives	1865, 1891– 1893, 1897, 1899, undated
b. 51, f. 31	Famous People (list inside)	1863-1865, 1867-1869, 1879, 1886
b. 51, f. 32	Sequoia [or Sequoyah] (George Guess)	1867
b. 51, f. 33	Negatives of photograph of Sequoyah (glass)	1867
b. 51, f. 34	Friends: H. E. "Haddie" Blackstock	1866, 1869
b. 51, f. 35	Friends: Caroline, Emma and Julia Neumann	1860
b. 51, f. 36	Friends: Evan and Rebecca Pugh	1864,
b. 51, f. 37	Friends: Professors J. D. and W. D. Whitney, Professor Lyman, Dr. A. Kellogg, Professor James Woodrow, Governor Luzon B. Morris, and Carl Rabe	1889, 1891–1892, undated
b. 51, f. 38	Friends: Charles Arad Joy, Edw. Eastman, Adam Prophet [?], Mrs. Mellville Atwood, and Miss Kellogg	1855, 1865-1866, undated
b. 51, f. 39	Friends: Thirty-seven pictures of male friends (list of names in folder)	undated
b. 51, f. 40	Brewer's house in New Haven	1874
<u>Of P</u>	<u>Places</u>	
b. 52 , f. 41	California State Geological Survey team.	1863-1864
b. 52, f. 42	Area around Baker Mine, Colorado	1869
b. 52, f. 43	Landscapes - miscellaneous	1871, 1884, 1888, 1890
b. 52, f. 44	The camp of the California State Geological Survey, May	1872
b. 52 , f. 45	Pictures of a smallpox victim	1888
b. 52, f. 46	Demolition of the Old State House, New Haven, Conn.	1889
b. 52, f. 47	The High Sierras	1890

Of Places (continued)

b. 52, f. 48	Colorado	1892
b. 52, f. 49	Greenland scenery and people	1894
b. 52, f. 50	Alaska, Harriman Expedition	1899
b. 52 , f. 51	Western Trip	(1899?)
b. 53, f. 52	A series of Flash-Light pictures taken of "The Attic"	189-?
b. 53, f. 53	California scenes, including pictures of San Francisco by C.E. Watkins	undated
	Hunting Trip - unidentified people	undated
	See: Folio 71A	
b. 53, f. 55	See: Folio 71A Yosemite Valley, California: 4 glass stereographs (broken) by C.E. Watkins	Undated (ca. 1861)
b. 53, f. 55 b. 53, f. 56		`
·	Yosemite Valley, California: 4 glass stereographs (broken) by C.E. Watkins	1861)

Series V: SPECIAL FILES, 1848-1940

3 linear feet (8 boxes)

The material in the SPECIAL FILES is arranged alphabetically by category. Material not previously mentioned includes an autograph book from Brewer's student days, degrees, engravings of German scenery, membership certificates, and Brewer's passport.

b. 54, f. 1	Account Books	1848-1854, 1858, 1865-1869
b. 54, f. 2	Address Books	1850–1858, 1900, 1902, undated
b. 54 , f. 3	Address Books: for New York, the Artic Club, for California and the Forestry Commission	1888, undated
b. 54, f. 4-6	Address Book	undated
b. 55, f. 7	Address Book	undated
b. 55, f. 8	Autograph Book - Yale Analytical Lab	1852, undated
b. 55, f. 9	Bibliography of William Henry Brewer	1894
b. 55, f. 10	Bills, receipts for Georgiana (Robinson) Brewer	1855-1864
b. 55 , f. 11	Bills, receipts	1873–1875, 1877, 1883–1886, 1896, 1901–1902, 1905, 1907, 1909, undated
b. 55, f. 12	Bills from European trip	1855-1857
b. 55, f. 13	Biographical Material on William Henry Brewer. <i>The American Journal of Science,</i> Jan	1911
b. 55 , f. 14	Biographical Material on William Henry Brewer, including some correspondence	1909, 1924, 1926, undated
b. 55 , f. 15	Biographical material on William Henry Brewer - National Academy of Sciences publication	1927
b. 55, f. 16	Biographical Material on William Henry Brewer. The Yale Scientific Monthly, Dec	1910
b. 55 , f. 17	Biographical Material on William Henry Brewer: "The Brewer Round-Robin" includes obituary notices, newspaper clippings, resolutions and correspondence	1910
b. 56, f. 18	Botanical specimen and drawings	1857, undated
b. 56, f. 19	Brewer, Arthur - mementos: Hillhouse Class Book	1894
b. 56, f. 20	Brewer, Arthur - mementos: "Marriage Chimes" and certificates of marriage	1907
b. 56, f. 21	Brewer, Arthur - mementos: penmenship books, drawings	1884, 1888, undated
b. 56, f. 22	Brewer, Arthur - mementos: Roster of the Public School Memorial Guard	1887

b. 56, f. 23	Brewer, Henry: Account book	1829-1830
b. 56, f. 24	Calling card, business cards, tickets, schedules, calendars, wedding invitations	1868, undated
b. 56, f. 25-27	Correspondence records	1859-1872, 1901-1910
	Degrees: Honorary degrees, Washington College, Trinity College, University of California. See: Folio 71A	1869, 1903, 1909
	Degrees: Two unidentified (in Latin). See: Folio 71A	1856, undated
b. 57, f. 30	European trip: engravings of monuments, buildings, landscapes, etc.	1855-1857
	Geological chart See: Folio 71A	undated
b. 57, f. 32	Index: diaries notebooks, includes miscellaneous notes	undated
b. 57, f. 33	Indexes: miscellaneous	undated
b. 57, f. 34	Index: Titles of King's Nevada Photographs	1905
b. 57, f. 35	International Exhibition, Philadelphia: Judges' note books & index	1876
b. 57, f. 36	International Exhibition. Philadelphia Award of Bronze medal to William Henry Brewer for Service	1877
b. 58, f. 37	Legal Document: Affidavit by William Henry Brewer concerning legal dispute with Amos Brown	1868
b. 58, f. 38	Legal Document: Agreement between William Henry Brewer and the Oakwood Institute	1851
b. 58, f. 39	Legal Document: Agreement to raise money for Ovid Academy	1858
b. 58, f. 40	Legal Documents: Certificates of completion of course work signed by German Professors	1855-1856
b. 58, f. 41	Legal Documents: Concerning the estates of Jeremiah L. Robinson and Georgiana Brewer.	1889, 1898-1899
b. 58, f. 42	Legal Documents: Concerning the estates of Jeremiah L. Robinson and Georgiana Brewer	1900-1901, 1903-1904
b. 58, f. 43	Legal Document: Unidentified	undated
b. 59, f. 44	List of photographs taken on Greenland trip	1894
	Map: Botanical Map of Ovid, New York See: Folio 71A	undated
	Map: California, after 1860 (fragment) Item moved to Common Folio, box 4, folder 80	

b. 59 , f. 47	Map: Connecticut	1879
b. 59 , f. 48	Map: Germany	1856
b. 59, f. 49	Maps removed from the William H. Brewer Papers and sent to the map collection or to the stacks (list)	
	Membership Certificates: American Microscopical Society, Boston Society of Natural History, National Academy of Sciences of the United States of America, Men of Mark in Connecticut. See: Folio 71A	1866, 1868, 1880, 1904
	Membership Certificates: State Board of Health, Connecticut See: Folio 71A	1884, 1891, 1897, 1903
	Membership Certificate: The Washington Cemetery See: Folio 71A	1867
b. 59, f. 53	Passport, issued	1855
b. 59, f. 54	Personal Records: Books in W. H. Brewer's library 1853 and books read after 1852 Jul 29	1852-1853
b. 59, f. 55	Personal Records: Book sets	1906
b. 59, f. 56	Personal Record: Clothing	1887, 1901-1906
b. 59, f. 57	Personal Records: List of keys to Sheffield Scientific School	1873-1887, 1892, 1894
b. 59, f. 58	Poem delivered at the first supper of the Berzelius Society by Edmond Reul Smith, Dec 25	1848
b. 59, f. 59	Printed Matter: "A Guide to the Scenery of the Sierra Nevada in the Region About Mount Whitney"	1883
b. 59, f. 60	Printed Matter: Arctic Club of America - circulars and notes	1908-1910
b. 59, f. 61	Printed Matter: Burke's Descriptive Guide to Niagara Falls	1851
b. 59 , f. 62	Printed Matter: California Petroleum Controversy: articles and pamphlets	1865, 1867-1868, 1873
b. 59, f. 63	Printed Matter: California Petroleum Controversy - Record of Court Proceedings	1867
b. 59, f. 64	Printed Matter: "Catalogue of the Shelburne Farms Herd"	1891
b. 59 , f. 65	Printed Matter: Circular containing map of the Intenational Exhibition, Philadelphia	1876
b. 59, f. 66	Printed Matter: The Columbian League of Connecticut and the Columbian Building - pamphlet	(1895?)
b. 59 , f. 67	Printed Matter: Copy of the June 8, 1888 issue of the Exeter, N.H. <i>News-Letter</i> on 250th anniversary of town's founding	1888
b. 60, f. 68	Printed Matter: Engravings of Washington, Penna. and Ovid, New York	1856, undated

b. 60, f. 69	Printed Matter: "Family Daguerreotypes, found every where" fragment from Harper's New Monthly Magazine	1886
b. 60, f. 69a	Printed Matter: "Figures of Umbelliferae"	1906
b. 60, f. 70	Printed Matter: "Kriemhild Herd, A Chapter in Holstein History" by Frank Norton Decker	1923
b. 60, f. 71	Printed Matter: News clippings about William Henry Brewer	
b. 60, f. 72	Printed Matter: News clippings about Mt. Brewer, California	1896, 1902
b. 60, f. 73	Printed Matter: News clippings about Mt. Hamilton, California and the Lick Observatory	1887-1888, 1892
b. 60, f. 74	Printed Matter: News clippings about Sequoyah	1931
b. 60, f. 75	Printed Matter: News clippings about scientific matters	1892, 1896, 1898- 1899, 1901, 1903- 1905 1907-1908, 1910
b. 60 , f. 76	Printed Matter: News clippings concerning U.S. history	1889, 1892, 1895– 1896, undated
b. 60 , f. 77	Printed Matter: News clippings of general interest, including obituaries, poems, and human interest stories.	1881–1882, 1884, 1886–1893, 1895, 1897–1899, 1901, 1903–1905, 1907–1910, nd
b. 60, f. 78	Printed Matter: Newspaper clipping: "How Assassins of Lincoln Died"	1909
b. 60, f. 79	Printed Matter: Pamphlet "The First Oil Well: The Birth of a Great Industry," J. S. Newberry	1890
b. 60, f. 80	Printed Matter: Pamphlet on Mammoth Cave Louisville, Kentucky	[1881?]
b. 60, f. 81	Printed Matter: People's College - circulars and Amos Brown's obituary	1853, 1858-1859, 1874
b. 60, f. 82	Printed Matter: Plant Catalog	undated
b. 60, f. 83	Printed Matter: Printed copy of Brigham Young's will and copy of <i>Mormon Expositor</i> containing excerpts from a sermon by Young	undated
b. 60, f. 84	Printed Matter: Protest of the President and Fellows of Yale College Addressed to the Joint Standing Committee on Agriculture of the General Assembly of Connecticut	1893
b. 60, f. 85	Printed Matter: Real estate pamphlet for Southern California	1897
b. 60, f. 86	Printed Matter: Reprint of the Jan. 4, 1800 edition of <i>The Ulster County Gazette</i> and a N.Y. Times article on its history.	1931, undated
b. 60, f. 87	Printed Matter: Seneca Collegiate Institute - circulars	1858
b. 60, f. 88	Printed Matter: Yosemite National Park - circulars	1940

b. 60, f. 89	Purse for coins	undated
b. 60, f. 90	Sunday School Record	1866-1867
b. 60, f. 91	Writing Kit used while a member of the California State Geological Survey	1861
b. 60, f. 92	Yale Theological Seminary: Lectures and Anniversary Exercises	1878–1880, undated 1872, 1874–1876
b. 60, f. 93	Yale University: Athletic Events	1875–1877, 1879–1881, 1883, undated
b. 60, f. 94	Yale University: Battell Chapel Programs	1876, 1878 1880- 1881, undated
b. 60, f. 95	Yale University: Commencement and alumni concerns	1875–1876, 1878– 1879 1880–1881
b. 60, f. 96	Yale University: Lecture Series	1874–1875, 1877, 1881–1882, undated
b. 60, f. 97	Yale University: memorabilia	1876, 1879 1881, undated
b. 61, f. 98	Yale University: School of Fine Arts	1870–1875, 1877–1878, 1880–1881, 1909 undated
b. 61, f. 99	Yale University: Sheffield Scientific School - lectures, class schedules, exam schedules, etc.	1875-1876, 1878- 1884, 1887, 1889, 1893, 1898, 1904, undated

Series VI: INDEX FILE CARD BOXES

These boxes contain notes on a variety of subjects written on 3×5 cards.

b. 62-67	Cards arranged alphabetically by category.
b. 68-69	Genealogical notes arranged alphabetically by family names.
b. 70-71	Unarranged miscellaneous material.

FOLIO

The following is an inventory of the materials which were too large to fit in the regular manuscript boxes and were therefore placed in a folio. Each item is also listed elsewhere in the Register, in its appropriate series and box, accompanied by its corresponding Folio number.

b. 71A	Legal Documents: Deed from Adrian Covinhoven to Henry DuBois	1817
b. 71A	Legal Documents: Deed from John Heght to Henry DuBois	1816
b. 71A	Arthur Brewer and classmates	1893-1894
b. 71A	Hunting tripunidentified people	undated
b. 71A	Degrees: Honorary degrees, Washington College, Trinity College, University of California	1869, 1903, 1909
b. 71A	Degrees: Two unidentified (in Latin)	1856, undated
b. 71A	Geological chart	undated
b. 71A	Maps: Botanical map of Ovid, New York	undated
b. 71A	Membership Certificates: American Microscopical Society, Boston Society of Natural History, National Academy of Sciences of the United States of America, Men of Mark in Connecticut	1866, 1868, 1880, 1904
b. 71A	Membership Certificates: State Board of Health of Connecticut	1884, 1891, 1897, 1903
b. 71A	Membership Certificate: The Washington Cemetery	1867
b. 73	California map	

BERZELIUS SOCIETY ARCHIVES

The Berzelius Society Archives (box 72) consists mostly of manuscript material used by Henry Brewer, son of William Henry Brewer, in compiling a history of the society in 1934. There is little material that was actually created by the society itself. This historical material appears under section "3", letters c-e.

The Berzelius Society was a group founded on October 13, 1848 as a semi-secret society for the advancement of science, particularly chemistry. The group is named after Johann Jacob Berzelius, 1779-1848, a Swedish pioneer in chemistry. The students who founded the club were Sheffield students, studying at the Analytical Laboratory.

Scraps of History of the Berzelius Society, by Henry Brewer, 1934 b. 72 A. Vol. 1 - 1 bound copy, 1 unbound b. 72 B. Vol. 2 - unbound copy, complete b. 72 Material that was not used in writing the history. b. 72 Correspondence concerning the writing of the history (fact gathering) List of Members of the Berzelius Society b. 72 A.1 bound volume 1848-1934 b. 72 B. Records for directory c. 1890 (2 folders) History of the Berzelius Society b. 72 A. Typed copy of a contemporary history 1848-[1874-75] b. 72 B. Hand written copy b. 72 C. Historical material and commentory b. 72 D. Misc. historical material (various councils, funds, the B. Trust Assoc. etc.) [7 folders] b. 72 E. Misc. historical material (1 brown envelope)

Selected Search Terms

The following terms have been used to index the description of this collection in the Library's online catalog. They are grouped by name of person or organization, by subject or location, and by occupation and listed alphabetically therein.

Subjects

Science

Agricultural education
Agriculture
Botany
Conservation of natural resources
Dreams
Education
Educators
Environmental protection
Geological surveys -- California
Geology
Medicine

Geographic Names

Arctic regions
California -- Description and travel
Connecticut
Europe -- Description and travel
New Haven (Conn.)
Rocky Mountains -- Description and travel
West (U.S.)

Genres / Formats

Diaries

Occupations

Foresters Geologists

Names

Agassiz, Louis, 1807-1873
Arthur, Chester Alan, 1829-1886
Brewer, William Henry, 1828-1910
Dana, James Dwight, 1813-1895
Eaton, Daniel Cady, 1834-1895
Gannett, Henry, 1846-1914
Herrick, Edward Claudius, 1811-1862
Holmes, Oliver Wendell, 1809-1894
Johnson, Samuel W. (Samuel William), 1830-1909
Lindberg, S. O., 1835-1889

Lounsbury, Thomas R., 1838-1915 Mann, Horace, 1844-1868 Mann, Mary Tyler Peabody, 1806-1887 Marsh, Othniel Charles, 1831-1899 Martins, Charles, 1806-1889 Norton, John Pitkin, 1822-1852 Planchon, Julio Emilio, 1823-1888 Pugh. Evan. 1828-1864 Rood, Ogden N. (Ogden Nicholas), 1831-1902 Sartwell, Henry Parker, 1792-1867 Seward, William H. (William Henry), 1801-1872 Sherman, William T. (William Tecumseh), 1820-1891 Silliman, Benjamin, 1779-1864 Silliman, Benjamin, 1816-1885 Sullivant, William Starling, 1803-1873 Torrey, Charles Cutler, 1863-1956 Ward, Henry A. (Henry Augustus), 1834-1906 Watson, Sereno, 1826-1892 Watt. David A. Poe Weld, Mason Cogswell, 1829-1887 Weyman, George Washington, 1832-1864 Whittier, John Greenleaf, 1807-1892 Willett, Joseph Edgerton, 1826-1897 Wright, Charles, 1811-1885

Corporate Bodies

Arctic Club of America National Academy of Sciences (U.S.) Yale University. School of Forestry Yale University. Sheffield Scientific School Yale University -- Faculty